CASE 3353: Application of TESORO
PETR. CORP. to amend R-2807, which
authorized waterflood project.
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ATTACHMENT 11
PERTINENT DATA FOR_PAN AMERICAN'S EMPEROR OIL COMPANY FEDERAL WELL NO, 1
DOS_HERMANOS_(MORROW) GAS POOL
EDDY_COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Location Uait F, 1980' FN & WL, Seec, 28, T=20-S, j
R=30-E, Eddy County, New Mexico, :
Total Depth 13,605'
Elovation 3359 RDB
: , Production Casing String 7" get at 13,375"
; Morrow Perforations . 12,242-52%, 12,340-51*, 12,362-73", i
12,376-81', 12,385-91' e € .1
; Morrow Stimulation . None ' f},:f'/ g) :/ e 1
4 Potential CAOF (4 Pt.) 13,600-m-65 {
Connection Date for Gas Sales 6=7=65 ;
Gas Purchaser Southern Union :
Gas Gravity 0.613
Original Gas - Liquid Hydrocarbon - ' 5
Ratio 66,5 MCF/Bb1, i
7{ Liguid Hydwocarhen Gravity 57.4°% AFPL @ 50°F. :
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BEFOKE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexlco

January 5, 1966
EXAMINER HEARING
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! Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corpora- )
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Mot 2

MR. NUTTER: We will call next Case 3353.

MR. DURRETT: Application of Tesoro Petroleum
Corporation to amend Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New
Mexico.

MR. MORRIS: Richard Morris of Seth, Montgomery,
Federici and Andrews, Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing for
We will have one

Tesoro Petroleum Corporation in Case 3353,

witness, Mr. G, M, Andreen. I ask that he stand and be

sSWorn.
(Witness sworn.)
(Whereupon, Tesoro's Exhibit
No. 1 was marked for
identification.)
MR. NUTTER: Are there other appearances in Case
33537

MR, VEST: Harold Vest with Tidewater.
MR. HOGAN: Phil Hogan with Tidewater,

G, M. ANDREEN

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:
Q Mr. Andreen, will you state 'your name, where you
reside, hy whom you are employed and in what capacity?

A My name is G. M. Andreen, I am employed by Tesoro
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Petroleum Company. I live in San Antonio, Texas and I am a
Vice President of that company.

0 Mr. Andreen, have you previously testified before
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission or one of its
examiners and had your gualifications made a matter of record?

A I have.

MR. MORRIS: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: They are.

Q (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Andreen, have vou been familiar
with the development by Tesoro Petroleum Corporation and its
predecessor, Texas Star Petroleum Company, since the beginning
of unitization in the Hospah field?

A I have.

0 Did you testify for the company in Case No. 3132,

in which case the waterflood project in the Hospah Unit was

approved?

A T did.

0 Are you familiar with recent developments in this
area?

A I am,

Q Would you relate to the Examiner the development

of the waterflood project in the Hospah field and unit, and

with particular emphasis on the development in the north end

T
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of the field?

b4
< )
§ A As a result of the unitization and secondary
F 4
o
; recovery hearing we were granted permission to drill injection
o
v
3 g §8 wells around the periphery of the unitized area, which is now
[ osed o 55
. § §§ known as thc Hospah Sand Unit. These wells are shown on the
3§ 32
= & gg exhibit, they are wells 61, 60, 67, 66, 65, 64, 63 and 62
e« £ 2 were the ones that were covered in the original application.
H -
0 w o
B3 35 0 You are referring to what has been marked Exhibit
T owd o
=z g% No. 1 in this case?
«<
= i -3 ,
i g A Right,
— 3 5
ad £ §5
‘a8 g% 0 All right.
g o .2 .
g; Z gg A When we started the devrelopment work we drill~d
— ¢ d%
> z oz
E; 3 % wells 60 and 61 and found about what we expected and we moved
a> ¢ g=o
= & == up and drilled Well No. 64, which is up in the northeast

corner of the unit area, We encountered a little more oil

section in that well than we anticipated and we actually tried

to see if it would make a commercial producer and it would
not, so it was made into an injection well.

As a result of that our next well we drilled was well 63,
which is straight west almost of 64, We, at the time, and
from the geological information we had available at the time,
we started all this development program, we expected 63 to

encounter the sand, oh, about five or six feet above the oil

and water contact. Instead we encountered considerably better

———— s
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oil saturation section than we expected and we were able to
make that well or to establish commercial production from
that well, which was well 63.

As a result of the information that we had obtained
from 64 and 63 we drilled well 68, which was not originally
approved, We drilled it at our risk at that irregular location
and it was drilled and completed as an injection well. It hit
the sand@ about where we expected with the new formaticn. We
knew from wells 64, 63 and 68 that the original location for
well 62 as it was originally approved, now 62 is on the west
side a little bit southwest of 63, the original location of
62 was farther east than it shows on this map. It was over,
oh, about 660 feet, I think, east of thag west line. You
perhaps have the exact location.

We knew that that original location would not be correct
to give us an injeétion well from this new data that we had
acquired, so we moved it west so that we could get out as fax
as we wanted for periphery ihjection well and we had to make
62 aﬂ irregular location because the Shell pipeline that carrie#

the o1l fyom

this field rune 330 along that line, so we brought
it in a little bit to miss that pipeline.
So well 62 where it is now positioned is an irregular

location and we drilled it originally intending fer it to be

an injection well., We again encountered good saturation anad
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were ahle +n egtablish commercial production in that well.

?
9 .
§ We had, and it is shown on our exhibit, we had a tentative
8
v
r location, we made two additional locations, Well No. 69 as an
<
v
> [] .
es X §8 injection well, which is north of 62, really kind of as a
== o -
. § ;; replacement well for 63 which we wanted to make a producer,
CD - ““ 3 » »
=~ & 33 and we made a tentative location for Well 70 which has not
o 523
CI been drilled and we have cancelled that location as of right
oo 3 5.
= £ 3z | pow.
&S 2 2w So our injection wells as they exist now are the
Qo = .‘g
P x o
g B° originally approved locations on 61, 60, 67, 66, 65, and 64.
e =5
a> g §;
a § o% The two new wells are 69 and 63 for injection wells., Two
= 3§ 3
! é: s . 13
= z gé wells that were originally scheduled to be injection wells
= : z% are 63 and 62 and these we have established commercial
a 2 gs
= b ==

producing rates out of those and would like to make those
producers.

Q “r. Andreen, what control did you have in this
northwest part of the ‘unit upon which your original opinions
and projections were based?

i Primarily the old recnrds that were obtained from
the dry hole recorded as Well No, 31 of the Wilson State on
the west side of the field.

Incidentally, this field was developed, oh, oxriginally

in 1927 is when it started with additional majority, ox the

majority of the development occurring in the early '40's,
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apparently the information on Well 31 is in error or there is
another fault in that position that we have no control of,
but it was the thing that controlled the extent or what we
thought was the extent of the sand in this northwest quadrant.
Q The picture as you now see it is depicted on

Exhibit No. 1?

A Yes.
0 That is the structure -~
A That's the structure on top of the Hospah sand

incorporating the new information that we obtained from the
drilling and coring of these new wells.

Q Were the additional wells drilled as ihjection wells
here and the non-standard wells that have been drilled,
drilled in consultation with.t;e New Mexico 0il Conservation
commission District Office?

- Yes. We filed the normal applications to drill and
drilled these subject to the rules of this hearing.

0 I think there is one well we have not talked about
here and that is Well No. 71 which is shown on the map as
being right on the quarter guarter section line. What is the
actual location of that well? |

A It's about ten feet off of that section line just
south of it, I believe.

Q Wwhat is the status of that well?

S
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A The story of that well, Well No. 18, which lies

?
o
§ just north and east of Well 71, was drilled, oh, in the
z
[*]
; middle '40's, '45 or '46, and had a split joint in the casing
[*]
v
s E go on the original completion records. They set a lii.ier in that
o= ° E31
ml 8 §§ well at that time in attempting to cure this. We have had some
a> § 4% '
.§§ g §§ funny water performance on Wells 35, 34, 28, 17, and around welﬁ
[V = g .
a> Y 33
¢ f% No. 18, historically and in the process of doing the work that
w -«
D0 2 e :
: = I 33 they were doing out there we tried No. 18 and we found out
! ryt— v &
o v w3 ’
i < 2 §§ that this casing was leaking and it's probably been letting
! a> £ .2
; = g e some water on a sort of a dump flood »nart of the Hospah sand.
i [ — -
f ™ 2 53 '
? a> 3 6§ So we have now plugged 18 and we drilled 71 as a
! = 35 =~=
f é;- z gg replacement well for 18 and we do not want to drill it as a
— v 2%
2 Lz . |
| E; Z 2& | twin well because we felt the sand right in the vicinity of 18
| @ § 23
= & =% | was already watered out due to the leak and Well 71 has been

drilled and it was drilled at our risk, tests about ten
barrels of oil and 40 some barrels of water on the last test ‘
that T have on it, and we just tested it and it has been shut- i
F_ ' in waiting the outcome of this hearing. | ‘ ‘

v/ So what Tesoro seeks by the application in this

entered in this waterflood hearing to approve two new
injection wells, to approve two unorthodox locations, and to

permit Well No. 63 to be operated as a producing well rather

case is a modification or amendment of the order previously '
l

than as an injection well?
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That's correct,

Q Is the substance of your request as set forth in
the application that was filed in this case?

A Yes.

Q’ And the footage location for each of the wells
involived here is as set forth in that application?

A Those were taken right from the surveyor's plat.

0 Yes, Now, with the conversion of Wells 62 and 63
from injection now to producing wells, and making Wells 68 and
69 injection wells, is it your opinion that you will have a
successful and efficient waterflood pattern in the north end
of the field?

A Yes. We will have an adequate injection pattern
in that end of the field and we have also, in the course of
this development, added about twenty percent to the floodable
acre feet in the unit, and consequently more reserves and
future potential for the area.

¢ And the new injection wells are located within the
boundaries of the Hospah Sand Unit?

A They are.

Q As to the wells for which unorthodox locations are
being sought, do any of those unorthodox locations move toward

acreage outside of the unit?

A

No.
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0 Do you have any further comments you would care to

make with respect to your application?

A I have none tuat I can think of that we haven't
covered,

Q Yas Exhibit No. 1l prepared by you or under your
direction?

A It was prepared by our Drafting Department,

MR. MORRIS: We offer Exhibit No. 1,

MR. NUTTER: Tesoro's Exbibit No. 1 will be

entered in evidence,

(Whereupon, Tesoro's Exhibit No. 1

was offered and admitted in
evidence.)

MR, MORRIS: That's all we have.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q The waterflood order authorized Wells 61, 67,
65 and 64 at thoir locations and where they are drilled?

A That's correct,

Q It also authorized No, 62 and 63 to be water

injection wells?

A Right, ©Now it authorized the location where 63 now
exists,

Q For an injection well?

A For an injection well,
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o) It authorized Well 62 bhut at a slightly different

location?
A Right.
Q 62 is a producing well, as is 71, and these two wellls
are on unorthodox producing well locations?

A Correct.

Q So you are seeking approval for those. You are alsq
seeking approval of injection wells at 68 and 62 with the
location as given, 2310 from the north and 940 from the west
for 69 and 990 from the north and 2310 from the east for 68.
There's one other thing in the application, Item 6 you seek
the amendment of the order to rescind the authorization of a
water injection 1650 from the south and 1640 from the west of
36, would that be the original location for No. 62?

MR. MORRIS: 63,

A -I think it is the original location for 62.

MR. MORRIS: Pardon me, you are right. One other
thing that we are covering here that was not mentioned, we are
also requesting to use No. 63 as ‘a producing well rather than
an injection well,

MR, NUTTER: Right.

MR. MORRIS: But it's at a regular location.

A It's a regula; location,

Q (By Mr, Nutter) The draftsman put No. 71 right on
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the line bd€“¥"gelieééwggw§6616“né@ﬁaiiy be in.gggwgoutheast
of the southeast.
A I helieve it would., I think it's just ten feet
off the line.

MR. MORRIS: The description is given in the
application, 1310 from the gouth line and 2,000 feet from the
west line.

MR. NUTTER: We have to have a unit letter to
designate the well so it would be in the unit?

MR, MORRIS: Right.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other guestions of Mr.
Andreen?

MR. VEST: Harold Vest with Tidewater again. Let
me ask you -~

MRk, DURRETT: Mr. Vegt, are you an attorney?

MR. VEST: No.

MR. DURRETT: You can not ask a question of the
witness. We have an Attofney General opirion that you can
not practice pefore the Commission without having a law
degree. J

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Andreen?
He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Morris?

__________ﬂ_ﬂ________ﬂ_____,___,___#____
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B MR. MORRIS: No, we have nothing further to ngggjﬁ_—w

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further to
offer in Case 33537

MR. VEST: Could I ask a question now?

MR. NUTTER: Yoé may make a statement.

MR, VEST: I would just like to find out, I know
that well 64 is 330 feet south of that northeast of the
northeast quarter there. was that an application put in for
thaf unorthodox location for that well? That doesn't match

the original approved location of the 1964 hearing. I just

ZAST o PHONE 256-1204 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

wondered if there had been something subsequent to that.

#R. NUTTER: Do you know the location that was

authorized for that well?
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MR. VEST: Yes, sir. This one says it's 1990 from
the nortbh and 640 from the east line of Section 36, if that's
the same one. I notice that thét spot is No. 64, just about
300 feet or so north of that location.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Andreen, is No. 64 330 feet from

that line?

MR. ANDREEN: 1It's in Unit H, is that correct?

MR. NUTTER: That's correct.

MR. ANDREEM: I hava 660 from the east and 1650

from the north line.

MR. NUTTER: Which would be 330 from the line. Do
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you have a copy of the order which authorized the location of
No. 64 as an injection well?

MR. ANDREEN: 1990 from the north and 640 from the
east. That 1990, at one time we had contemplated -- this is
cff the record.

(Whercupon, a discussion was held off the record.

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, our information is that
this Well No. 64 is 660 feet from the east line and 1650
from the north line of Section 36, which would put it at the
place as shown on the plat here. The well was drilled and
completed,ag a water injection weli and forms have been filed
with the Commissiéon in connection with the well; Form C-~101 was
filed July 1, 1965 and approved July 19, 1965, C-103 was
filed August 9, 1965, approvéd August 12, 1965. That fornm
covered a change of casing program and completion method
Form C-105, the well record, has also been filed.

If there is a discrépancy, and there appears to be, as
between the Order No. R-2807 and where the well actually was
drilled, it has not come to our attention until this time in
connection with any of the forms that have been filed with the
Commission, However, at this time we would move to amend our
application to the effect that Order No. R-2807 be amended so
that the present location of Well No. 61 be approved.

MR, NUTTER: Do you have the C~10l1's for the
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additional, the other water injection wells?

MR. ANDREEN: I do not have them with me,

MR. MORRIS: I can give you the dates they were
filed and when approved.

MR. NUTTER: I think it would bhe well to check the
location of these other wells and determine whether they were
drilled at the location that was authorized by the waterflood
order. They're a matter of record in our files.

We will take a fifteen-minute recess and check those out.

MR. VEST: There is a second location there, I
believe it's 1950 from the north and 1960 from the east,
which is one of the locations that was initially authorized,
and I don't show a well to be there either. Evil intly that
was noved over to another location, is that correct?

MR, NUTTER: We will take a fifteen-minute recess
and you can check out all those4locatiéns.

(Whereupon, -a recess was taken.)

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.

MR, MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, during the recess we have
obtained from the Commission's files the well files on
Tesoro's Wells No. 60, 61, 62, 63, 64, 65, 66, 67, 68 and 69,
and have compared the C-124 well location plats contained in
those files with the authorization of Order No. R-2807, and

with the locations as shown on our application in the present




case.

9
o
-
z
5
X
o
L)
» [e)
- % gg | fee
> P
= » 38
z = .
as = st fyom the south 1ineé and 1,0
L%
=R ¥
= f g2
as i E3
s 8 “2
7 %
o0 » 3°
o= % 24 . .
= = 38 locatlion, put the c-124 11
=
. = £% drilled at the 1ocation as
o » s X
p W "; g.
— & %%
e = 8l
a ¢ 5 % o+ 4
= 3 %% gection 36.
] * %
= Z -2
- Y-
—— O 24
= I 2%
c i
- [
as g 8]°¢2
~— & -

////

PAGE 1(‘

That comparison revealed the followind information: 1t
shows that Well No. 60 is 2310 from the south 1jne and 1060

r from the west 1ine. 1t shows Well No. 61 to he 3650

no feet from the west 1inre of

gection 1., 1t shows Well NO. 62 not to have been drilled. 1t

shows Well NoO. 63 not o have been drilled at the apprOVed

the file now shows it to have been

shown on rhis plat. 1t was drilled

1980 fxom the north 1ine and 2310 from the west 1ine of

MR. NUTTER: g2 is not 1980 from the north.
MR. MORRIS: Excuse Meé: 1 was ralking about 63.

62 was not arilled. 63, the c-124 shows it ro be drilled 1980

from the noxrth iine, 2310 from the west pine of 36 as 2

producer rathex than as an

injection well at that point. in

other words, the first well as authorized by Rr-2807 was just

not drilled at that 1ocation.

MR. NUTTER: Right.

1ine and 660 fyom the east

is 990 grom the gouth 1ine

MR. MORRIS: Well NO. 64 is 1650 from the north

1ine of section 36. wWell No. 65

and 250 from the east line of

section 36. Well No. 66 1s 330 from the north 1ine and 330

from the east 1ine of gection 1. No. 67 is 2,070 feet

-

S
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from the north line

gsection l; and Well No. 68 is

from the east 1ine of Section

Wel
feet from the west line of Se

In view of the inform
files we would at this timea r
supplemented,all the well locC
itself: the locations are COXr

time move to supplement our a

provide authorization for the Well

wells are shown to be located

just read them into the recor

MR. NUTTER:
of the application to include
authorized injecti

MR. VEST:
opposc the location of Well N
our 4
Section 36 as an injection we

MR. MORRIS: Before

could we refer the Ex
file on Well No. 64 referring

Petroleum with the Commission

————————————

and 1590 feet from th

1 No. 69 is shown to be

ation shown directly from

1s there objection to the supp

on wells at the locations a

I'm afraid ve will p

n-acre tract in the northea

aminer to the data a

S——————
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e east line of

T

990 from the north line, 2310

36.

2310 from the north line, 940

ction 36.

the well

equest that our application be

ations as shown in ouy application

ect, however, Ve would at this

pplication to correct and to

s 60 through 69 as those

by the c-124's and as I have
d.
lementing
the location of the previously
s read by counsel?
robably have to
o. 64 as heing 330 feet south of
st of the rortheast of
11.

the Examiner rules on the point
s shown in its well

to Form C-103, filed by Tesoro

on August 12, 19652 Without

e —
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reading all of the information shown on this Form.c~103, the
last part of the test shown to have been run on July 31, 1965,
ran McCullough GRN collar loqvto 1,814 feet, plug back denth,
perforated 1798 feet to 1800 feet and 1774 feet to 1788 feet
by McCullough four holes per foot. Swabbed hole with fluiad
level and had a show of 0il after swabbing down.> 0oil
increased to approximately two percent by 10:00 A.M., August
2, 1965, willrun rods on tubing and test on pump.

I think this, coupled with what Mr. Andreen testified
to cn direct examination, showed that the well was tested and
it was attempted to place this well on production as a
commercial producer, hut commercial production was not

obtained and the well was converted to injection.
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MR. NUTTER: I believe the last item you read there
was that they planned to test it on the pump?
MR. MORRIS: Yes, will run rods and tubing and test

on pump.

n  , : MR, NUTTER: Mr. Andreen, was a string of tubing and

rods and a pump installed on the well?

——
rrp—te——

MR. ANDREEN: ‘Yes, it was, and ‘the well was tested for

approkimately a week.
MR. NUTTER: What was the result of the test?

MR, ANDREEN: We were never able to establish more

than half a barrel of oil a day and about 20 barrels of water
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as I recall the test, I don't have the figures with me hut it
was non-commercial insofar as we were concerned and we

converted it to injection,

MR. NUTTER: And you tested it for approximately a

week?

MR. ANDREEN: Approximately a week.

MR, NUTTER: And the maximum production was half a

bharrel of oil per day?
MR. ANDREEN: Right.
MR. NUTTER: And the location, as authorized by the

first order for a well in Unit H, was 1990 from the north and

~N

660 from the east?

MR. MORRIS: 640 from the east. The present
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location is 1650 from the north and 660 from the east line.
MR. NUTPTER: And at this time, in effect what you are
seeking to do is abandon the preViouslyaauthorized location
and Adrill a substitute well 1650 from the north énd 660 from
the east?
.- MR. MORRIS: That is correct.
MR. NUTTER: For water injection purposes?
MR. MORRIS: Right.
MR, NUTTER: On the other wells that you mentioned

and you gave the descriptions for them, are they and each

one of them different from the location that had previously
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been authorized?

MR. MORRIS:

here that the section appears

these locations.

feet.

discrepancies are.

MR. NUTTER:
locations.

MR. MORRIS: YeS.

MR. MORRIS:

MR. NUTTER:

mp. MORRIS: Right.

MR. NUTTFR: 607

MR. MORRIS:

MR. NUTTER:
MR. MOKRIS: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: 67?2

.

—_——

usually of ten feet on some of the wells.

to be, looking at some of the
124's, that the section appears to be irregular and apparently

the surveyor seems to have had some Aifficulty in making

MR. NUTTER: 61, what was the approved 1ocation?
61 the approved jocation is 3640 from

the south 1ine, 1,000 from the west line.

So that's 10 feet off?

2310 from the south line, 1060, the

authorization is 1050 from the west line.

go that's 10 feet off?

PAGE 20
__,_________,,ﬁﬂ_____~______._1

In some cases there are variations,

I might state

T just don't have any further facte to offer
at this point on that, but some of the locations are}hff ian

I might go through these and point out where the

1f you would recad the approved

We have the actual location, you read those.
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MR, MORRIS: 2,070 fecet from the north line, excuse
me, I am sorry, the authorization is 3190 from the south line
and 1590 feet from the east line,

MR. NUTTER: So that's a couple of hundred feet
difference?

MR. MORRIS: Well, no, the authorization is from the
south line, the footage description I gave you was from the
ncrth line.

MR. NUTTER: 66?

MR. MORRIS: 66 seesms to be all right., It's 330
from the north line and 330 from the éast line of Section 1.

MR. NUTTER: 657

MR. MORRIS: It's also all right, 990 from the
south line, 250 from the east line of 36,

MR. NUTTER: And the others are already covered as
far as the locations are concerned?

MR, MORRIS: Yes,

- MR, NUTTER: The application will be amended to
include substitution of certain new locations. Do you have
anything further, Mr, Morris?

MR. MORRIS: No, we have nothing further to add.

MR. NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Andreen? Does
anyone have anything they wish to offer in Case 335372

MR, HOGAN: I would like to make a statement, I am
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Phil Hogan with Tidewater 0il and I would like to point out
that the No. 64 well as shown is actually 330 feet from where
it was supposed to be and, thercfore, 330 feet from our

> 40-acre tract. I am wondering if there is any indication of

| et
. an oil-water contact having been established in this field to
et J
[ ]
= show that the No. 64 well is actually water-productive

o

insofar as one week of production does not seem adeguate in the

light of their production history on wells in the area.

Oftentines water has been made originally and has gone to oil
and, secondly, the core analysis on No., 64 well indicates
that the sand is oil-productive and our 40-acre tract‘in the
northeast northeast appears to be structurally as high or

higher, a portion of it, as the No. 64 well.
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The No. 3€ well, which is to the south of the No. 64, had

trouble, I don't know whether it was casing trounhle or

what, the records are not too clear, but_that may have had
some indication of the water having been made due to casing
leak as was presented in the previous well. I believe it was
the No. 18, the 71 was drilled in lieu of the 18,

I just do not think it has been establisheA *ii2 No. 64
well is a water-productive well in the Hospah sand. The well
was drilled deeper than the Hospah sand into a known water-

bearing sand in the ~allup formation and was plugged back, but

I don't see any proof that the water may not be coming from

L
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that 1owér sand and the quality of water that was produced
during tha£ week, I don't know what it is, whether it is salt
water or free water. I think there's some doubt as to the use
of the 64 well as an injection well,

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Hogan.

MR. MORRIS: I would like to make a statement, if I
may. The only evidence before the Examiner concerning the
No. 64 well is that as testified to by Mr. Andreen concerning
the efforts made by Tesoro to convert this well to a
commercial well and that failing the conversion or the use of
it as a water injection well, Tesoro's evidence has shown
here that where it has been possible to convert the intended
injection well to a producing well, that that has been done.
It has been done in several instances. They felt it could not
be done with rospect to No. 64, Unfortunately we do not have
the actual tests on the well here with us today. We would be
glad to furnish those to the Examiner and to Tidewater if
that procedure would be in order.

MR, NUTTER: We would be happy to receive a
tabulation of the daily tests on the well. T am sure
Tidewater would appreciate receiving the same,

MR. MORRIS: Would that be satisfactory?
MR. HOGAN: That would be fine if it would show the

type of the water, for one thing.
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MR, NUTTER: Can you furnish that information to

us within ten days?

MR. AWDREEN: Yes, actually I'm going from here to

the field and I will pick them up in the field tomorrow.

g
cc

i

dearnley-meier reporting service, in

MR, NUTTER: Do you have anvthing further, Mr,
Morris?

MR. MORRIS5: No, we have nothing further.

MR. VEST: 1If this well, as well as Well No. 6§, i«
allowed to be an injection well or wells, I wouid like to

know what rates are intended to be put in those wells, if I

may.

MR. NUTTER: Mr., Andreen, what is the rate of in-

jection that's contemplated for your waterflood project here?
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MR. ANDREEN: We plan to put roughly a thousand
barrels a day per well. HNow some wells will take more than
others, depending on feet of sand i
‘ but it will average roughly a thousand.
ﬂa MR. NUTTER: Have you actually started water
"injection in any of the wells?

MR. ANDREEN: Yes, we have in some of them,

MR, NUTTER: What is the rate that you are using?

MR. ANDREEN: We are not up to a maximum weight.

We are putting about, oh, somewhere between two to five

5 hundred barrels a day in the wells now, they are varying right
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2
Qo
% MR. NUTTER: How many water supply wells do you
(e}
; have?
S
z 9 MR. ANDREEN: One.
[ S %o
o o ¥§
T 8 tz MR. NUTTER: What's the productivity of that well?,
‘E? & §g MR. ANDREEN: That well was originally tested at
ok 98
Pt g <3 4800 barrels a day. It has a BJ submersible pump in it,
w .:
o6 4 T ) ,
: e X Sg the water is coming from the Dakota.
‘ — voNg
— a w3 .
= £ &5 MR. MORRIS: Mr, Andreen, vour No. 63 well is
f o> 3 .8
i = : g: intended to be a replacement for the No. 63 well, I believe
Zz bl o}
| = 2 53 .
@ § o you said?
i g @ o; . -
5 R 25 MR. ANDREEN: 1in effect, vyes.
_ = %y MR. MORRIS: It's a step-out?
! = & =& MR, ANDREEN: 1It's a step-out.

MR. MORRIS: To make sure we flooded all -- And
the No. 69 is intended to he a step-out frcm the No. 62
which became a broducer?

MR. ANDREEN: Right.

| : MR. MORRIS: As I understaad you, the 68 and 69

will be operated in the same fashion as Wells Nos. 63 and 62
which previously had been authorized as injection wells?
MR, ANDRELN: Injection wells, right.

MR. MORRIS: To this end, or to show this we would

ask the Examiner to incorporate into the record of this case
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the recorad ang exhibitg in Case No, 3132 which wag the

MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir,

MR. NUTTER. What was the number of the case?
MR, MORRIS: 3132, Order No. R~.807.

MR. VEST: 1 have one other -.

MR. NUTTER: The recorgd in the Previous cage will

be incorporated. This ig very inconvenient, Mr. vest, What

N rates of g thousang barrels 3 day, what type

of allowables would our well be diven in that 40-acre tract?

MR, NUTTER. It's been the normaj Procedure of

Commissjion Operation that the Orerator of , water injection

Project receiveog 4 Project allowable and he can produce hig

I Project allowable from the well or welilsg that he Sees fit,

A well offsettihg an active water injection Project jis

normally held to a basic top unit allowable for that nani

—

— T
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I think in the past there have been some minor exceptions
for a limited period of time.

MR, VF5T: What happens in the case where you have
a well, say we had a well and the capacity of the well
exceeded the allowable, would there be any chance of us
requesting an increase in allowable?

MR, NUTTER: I say in some cases there have been
exceptions to that rule made for a limited period of time.
There's also heen some applications for the same thing that
were turncd down. In that event they just slowed their pumps
down .

MR. VEST: What type of footage locations are we

in this 40-acre tract?
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MR, NUTTER: You are allowed to drill a well in that
40-acre tract not closer than 330 feet to the outer boundary
of the 40,

MR. VANDIVER: James C. Vandiver, and I work in
Section 12, I wonder if I might at this time ask Mr. Andreen

a question. We weren't going to make an appearance but this

thing skipped around a little bit and we now have a question
or two.
MR. NUTTER: I don't know if we excused Mr. Andreen

or not, but he's still on the stand. Are you representing yourry
self?

MR. VANDIVER: Yes, I am and we are also a working
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interest owners in Section 2 which offsets two of their
injection wells, I think 60 and 61 and one which is not
drilled.

MR. VANDIVER: I would like to ask Mr. Andreen,
if I may, if they ran any tests as to the commercial
possibilities of two injection wells, 61 and 60?

MR. ANDREEN: Yes,

MR. VANDIVER: What were the results?

MR. ANDREEN: I don't recall specifically. I don't
have those records with me. We decided that they were non-
cuninercial,

Just as a little background, we had originally planned
to set 2-7/8ths fiberglass pipe in all of these injection
wells and as a result of the cores it looked like some of
them might have commerciai possibilities, so we had to amend
our original intentions and we set 4-1/2 inch pipe in all but
two of the wells, those being 68 and 69: and we tested them,
"each one was tested with a pump jack similar to what we did
oh 64, and out of all of the tests that we ran the onlyitwo
commercial completions we were unable to make were 62 and 63.

MR. VANDIVER: Did you test wells 60 or 61 with a
pump jack?

MR. ANDREEN: Yes.

MR. VANDIVER: Could we have your information,
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access to your tests and all?

MR. ANDREEN: Yes., 1I'll have to pick them up in
the field,

MR, VANDIVEZER: That's all right, we will talk to you.

MR. NUTTER: In other words, all these various wells
that were drilled as water Qells were tested with a pump
jack. Will you furnish us with a tabulation of the daily
pro&ucfion tests on those wells within ten days?

MR. ANDREEN: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have any further qdestions, Mr,
Vandiver?

MR. VANDIVER: No.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any further questions
of Mr. Andreen? He may be excused.. Does anyone have
anything further to offer in Case 33532

MR. DURRETT: I would like to state that the
Commission has received a letter from Mr., Frank Irby stating
that they offer no objection to the granting of the application
providing that the well construction and equipment specifica-
tions for injection wells are equal to or better than those in
the original plan,

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. If there's nothing further

in Case 3353 we'll take the case under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal tnis 21st day of January, 1966.

\

X oy :
> -é./éu,/' NP> SRS ) g

NOTARY PUBLYC e
My Commission Expires:
June 19, 1967.
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TESORO PETROLFUM CORPORATION
I':A .’,’f M ps
533 Buser DRIVE Ll wr F{'!‘.p 0{\
512-TAYLOR 4-0261 3 T v
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78209 ) ,’ dwﬁlé{ F' "E ﬂp
oy 7 .
January 14, 1966 UiN

9 m ?

State of New Mexico

0Oil Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention Mr. Dan S. Nutfer
w/_—__.__—/

Re: OCC Case No. 3353, Hospah Sand Unit, Hospah
Field, McKinley County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

The referenced case was set for hearing on application of Tesoro
Petroleum Corporation for the purpose of modifying and amending certain
portions of Order No., R-2807 which resulted fxom the hearing on Case
No. 3132 concerning the application of secondary recovery to the Hospah
Field. Hearing on the referenced case was held January 5,1966, and during
the course of this hearing certain additional information was requested, In
compliance with this request there is attached a brief summary of the his-
tory of each well drilled in the Hospah Sand Unit since the issuance of
Order No. R-2807 on November 24, 1964 and a structure map and isopach
map which incorporate the new data.

The concept of the watec-injection program for the Hospah Sand Unit
as presented in the testimony in Case No. 3132 was thal watcr-injection
wells were to be drilled on the periphery of the oil-productive sand in the
Hospah Sand Unit area and that by the injection of water into these wells, ad-
ditional oil reserves would be obtained from the field. By Order No. R-2807
locations for eight proposed injection wells on what was then thought to be the
periphery of the productive area were approved. At that time, and as is in-
dicated in the testimony submitted in Case No. 3132, the original oil-water
contaci at the north end of the field was thought to be at a +5320 feet, and
the area between the two faults (see attached plats) was thought to be at a
45350 feet above sea level. The new information indicates that boiii cf the
contacts have moved up at least 5 feet and that they arc now at +5325 and
+5355 feet above )s?azlevel

‘)x \ 7

The firs well that was drilled is what is now known as well No. 43 located
in Unit F, 980 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line of
Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, This is a regular locition
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insofar as Unit F is concerned and was drilled to confirm the geological
interpretation on the northwest side of the Unit area. The sand top was
encountered approximately 10 feet higher than anticipated, and as a result
we were able to establish commercial production in well No. 63, and the
geological interpretation was altered significantly by the new data.

The second well drilled is what is now known ac well No. 64 located in

1650 feet from the North line and 660 fecet from the East line of

Unit H,
At the time of the secondary-

Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West,
recovery hearing the injection wellon this northeast side of the Unit area was

to be created by reworking the old producing well, No. 30-A, located in the
same Unit. However, with the indication of a broader dnd flatter nosing of
the structure obtained from drilling well No. 63, it was thought that if the
sand top were also found to be 10 feet higher on the northeast side of the field,
converting well No. 30-A into a water-injection well, would prevent the
injection water from sweeping a portion of productive sand and, therefore,
would be inadvisable. Well No. 64 was, therefore, repositioned at the afore-
mentioned location, drilled and tested. The sand top in well No. 64 was en-
countered at 5328 feet above sca level, This is where the sand top was
anticipated, and it serves to confirm the structure map presented at the
secondary-recovery hearing, As is reflected on the attached well rccord

a 45-daypumping test of well No. 64 showed a final test of 140 barrels per
day of fluid with a trace to one per cent oil. The well was considered to be

noncommercial and was equipped as an injection well.

The third well drilled was No. 68, located in Unit B, 2310 feet from tlie
East line and $90 feet from the North line of Section 36. The original injection
plan called for the northernmosi iinjection well to he created by reworking the
old producing well No, 29 in Unit G, Section 36, Tc¢wnship 18 North, Range 9
West. However, as a result.of the new geclogical informalion obtained from
wells Nos. 63 and 64, it ap}S\é\&red advisable to move the location of the injec-
tion well north to achieve the peripheral injection plan as originally envisioned,
Core analyses on well No. 68 indicated that the entire section was wet, and

this well was completed as an injection well.

The fourth well drilled was No. 62 on the northwest side of the field. This
well was originally scheduled to be drilled in Unit K, Section 36, Township 18
North, Range 9 West; however, the new geological information dictated that

the location of this well should be moved westward if it were to used as an in-

As a result, well No. 62 was located 1900 feet from the South

jection well,
This is an irregular loca-

line and 1140 feet from the West line of Section 36.
tion, being only 180 feet west of the East line of Unit L, this position being
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The sand

dictated by the position of the oil pipeline leading from the field.
top in well No. 62 was encountered about 35 feet higher than anticipated by the

original geological interpretation and approximately 15 feet higher than an-
As a result of this we were able

ticipated at the time the location was made.
to establish commercial prodaction from well No. 62.

The fifth well drilled was No. 61, located in Unit E of Section 1 on the
southwest side of the Unit area. To afford a location for the rig it was nec-
essary to locate this well 10 feet north of the location approved in Order No,
R-2807. As is indicated on the attached well history, this well was tested
and proved noncommercial before being converted to an injection well.

Vs -

The next well drilled was No. 60 located in Unit L of Section 1 on the
southwest side of the Unit area. To avoid the flood plain of a dry creek e
which runs through the property, well No. 60 was located 10 feet east of the ) /
location approved by Crder No. R-2807. As is indicated on the attached
well history, this well was tested and proved noncommercial before being

converted to injection.
. i v
The next wells drilled were Nos. 65 and 66 located in Unit P of Section 36
and Unit A of Section 1 respectively on the east side of the Unit area. Botl ~
of these wells were drilled at the locations approved by Order No., R-2807,
were tested, found noncommercial, and completed as injection wells.

The next well drilled was No. 67 in Unit H, Section 1 on the southeast
side of the Unit area. To avoid the drainage area of the dry creek which flows-
through the property, this location was moved 20 feet north of the lo¢ation ap-
This well'is located well inside the Unit area

proved by Order No. R-~2807.
and was not tested prior to equipping it as an injection well.

The next well drilled was No. 69 located in Unit E of Section 36 on the
This well was drilled at a regular location,

northwest side of the Unit area.
and core analysis indicated that the entire sand section was wet; therefore,

the well was completed as an injection well.

The last well drilled was No. 71 located in Unit N of Section 36, 1310 feet
from the South line and 2000 t et from the West line. This well was drilled

and completed as a producing well to replace No. 18 located in Unit K of Sec-
Testimony in regard to this well is already of record in Case No. 3353.

tion 36.
As previously stated, it is thought that the original oil-water contact has
The present

moved upstructure approximately 5 feet in both areas of the field.
oil-water contact and the original oil-water contact are indicated on the attached
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structure map. It is evident from the attached map that the entire oil-
productive volume of the Hospah Sand underlying the Hospah Sand Unit lies
within the unitized area and will be effectively swept by injection wells Nos,
60, 61, 64, 65, 66, 67, 08 and 69. 1t is possible that performance of the
flocd will dictate the drilling of one additional injection well westsouthwest
of well No, 62.

As a result of utilizing new information as it was obtained to relocate
the injection wells in the north part of the Hospah Sand Unit, Tesoro sub-
stantially increased the volume of reservoir rock which will be swept by the
injected water, and as a result {1e future oil potential of the area is considerably
enhanced. The new drilling also defined the productive limitations of the field,
all of which lie within the Hospah Sand Unit area. It is requested that Order
No. R-2807 be modified to approve the location of the eight injection wells as
they now exist and that permission be granted to produce wells Nos. 62, 63

and 71,
Very. t)r(uLy\yours,
7
A ( / /
. ﬁ/ _%{ b Pre
GMA'inbd Gilbert M. Andreen
Attachment .
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Summary of Well History
Hospah Sand Unit, Hospah Field
McKinley County, New Mexico

Well No., 60

(Unit L, 2310 from the South line and 1060' from the West
line of Section 1, Township i7 North, Range 9 West)

To avoid the flood plain of a dry creek which runs through the
Hospah Sand Unit, this well was drilled at the aforementioned
location which is ten feet east of the location approved by Order
No. R-2807.

i Spudded 8-18-65. Ran 4 1/2" casing 8-21-65. Perforated

: 1559-90 and 1600-01. Tested 6 days with 1 1/2" puiup, 36"
stroke, 14 strokes per minute, Final production test 110 bar-
rels per day of water with rainbow of oil. Well noncommercial.
Equipped for use as injection well,

Well No, 61

; (Unit E, 3650' from the South line and 1000' from the West
line of Section 1, Township 17 North, Range 9 West)

To obtain suitable location for the drilling rig, this well was
driiled at the aforementioned location which is 10 feet north of
the location approved by Order No. R-2807.

Spudded 8-12-65, Ran 4 1/2'" casing 8-17-65. Perforated 1632-34,
1636-38 and 1640-56. Tezsted 6 days with 1 1/2'" pump, 36" stroke,
10 strokes per minute, Final test 75 barrels a day of water with
trace of oil. Well noncommercial. Equipped for use as injection
well.,

vl o mtir et T S

Well No. 62

(Unit L, 1900' from the South line and 1140 from the West line
of Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West)

This well was drilled at the aforementioned regular location and
was not covercd by Order No. R-2807,

Spudded 8-8-65. Ran 4 1/2'" casing 8-10-65. Ferforated 1666-68,
1670-72, 1678-80, 1683-85, 1688-90 and 1696-98, Tested 3 days
with 1 1/2" pump, 36" stroke, 10 strokes per minute. On final test
well made 44 barrels of fluid per day, 90 per cent water and 10 per
cent oil with water decreasing. Well cousidered comuercial,
Equipped as a producer.




i
g
i
|

Well No. 63
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Well No. 66

(Unit A, 330" from. he North line and 330! from the East line
of Section 1, Township 17 North, Range 9 West)

This well was drilled at the aforementioned location which is
the same as that approvad by Order No, R-2807,

Spudded 8-27-65. Ran 4 1/2" casing 8-30-65. Perforated
1616-18, 1622-26, 1632-34, 1639-41 and 1652-54. Tested 4 days
with 1 1/2" pump, 36" stroke, 12 strokes per minute. Well
pumped off in short time. Final test 6 barrels of fluid per day,
60 per cent water, increasing. Well noncommercial. Equipped
as injection well.

Well No. 67

(Unit H, 3210! from the South line and 1590! from the East
lire of Section 1, Township 17 North, Range 9 West)

To avoid the flood plain of a dry creek which runs'through the
sand Unit, this well was drilled at the aforementioned location

which is 20 feet north of the location approved by Order No. R-2807.

Spudded 8-31-65. Ran 4 1/2'" casing 9-3-65. No production test
run. Well equipped for use as injection well.

Well No. 68

{(Unit B, 2310" from the East line and 990! from the North line
of Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West)

This well was drilled at *he aforementioned location as a result
of the new geological information-ohtained from the drilling of
wells Nos. 63 and 64. This well lies approximately 960" north
and 350! west of well No. 29 whose conversion to injection was
approved by Order No. R-2807.

Spudded 8-3-65. Ran 2 7/8" fiberglass casing 8-6-65. Perforated

1760-80. Cores indicated entire section water productive. No
production tests, Completed for use as injection well.

Well No. 69

{Unit &, 2310 fram the North line and 940" from the West line
¢ of Section 36, Township 18 North, Rarge 9 West)
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Well No. 09 (continued)

This well was drilled at the aforementioned location as a result
of the new geologica.l information obtained from the drilling of

wells Nos. 62, 63, 64 and 68.

Spudded 9-10-65. Ran 2 7/8" fiberglass casing 9-13-65. Cores

indicated entive section water—productive. No production test.

Well equipped for use as injection well.

well No. 70

Not drilled

Well No. 71

{Unit N, 1310! from the South line and 2000' from the West line
of Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West)

This well was drilled as & producing well to replace No. 18 which
was plugged and abandoned due to casing failure.

Spudded 9-16-65. Ran 4 1/2% casing 9-20-65. Perforated 1667-78,

1688-91, 1700-05 and 17 14-17. Testcd 4 days with 1 1/2' pump:
36" stroke, 12 strokes pe¥ minute. Final test 39 barrels per day
total fluid, 32 parrels water and 7 barrels oil.
ing approval of Oil Conservaiion Commission.

Well shut in await-
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L OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

April 6, 1966

Tegsoro Petroleum Corporation
533 Busby Drive
San Antonio, Texas 78209

Attention: Mr. G, M. Andreen

Gentlemen:

Reference is made to your letter of March 17, 1966, concerning
the maximum allowable which your Hospah Unit Waterflood Project wili
be eligible to receive under the provisions of Rule 701-E.

The maximum aliowable, assuming eight injection tracts, 14 pro-
ducing tracts, and 21 extra producing wells, would be 2030 barrels.
No credit, other than a standard 40-acre allowable of 70 Larrels,
can be given to the six wells in Unit N of Section 36, inasmuch as
these wells technically are not in tha waterflood project area
because this 40-acre tract does not directly nor diagonally offset
& 40 with an indacticn well vn it. (These wells will be shown in
the lower portion of your monthly Form C-120.) Nor can credit be
given the three shut-in wells until such time as they are restored

to production.

- Reguests Tor allowsble and allowable changes, subjsct to the
above maximum, may be made whenever necessary by letter to Aztec

office.

Please report uny error in this calculated maximum allowable
immediately, both to the Santa Pe office of the Commission and the
appropriate district proration office.




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

-2~ April 6, 1966

Tesoro Petroleum Corporation
San Antonio, Texas

In order that the allowable assigned to the project may be
kept current, and in orxrder that the operator may fully benefit from
the allowable provisions of Rule 701, it behcoves him to promptly
notify both of the aforementioned Commiasion offices by letter of
any change in the status of wells in the project area, i.e., when
active injection commences, when additional injection or producing

g {::]Hblll are drilled, when additional wells are acquired through pur-

chase or unitization, when wells have received a response to water
injection, etc.

Your cooperation in keeping the Commission so informed as to
- A

the status of the project and the wells therein will be appreciate

Very truly yours,

A. L, PORTER, Jr. |
Secretary~Director

ces Qil Conserxrvation Commission
1000 Rio Bragos Road
Aztec, New Mexlico

| Vup/nsu/esr
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TESORO PETROLEUM CORPORATION o
532 Bussy DRIVE N ( ‘ ; ' l’lf.:‘.:

512-TAVLOR 4-026!

SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78209 “nq‘ coL N

March 17, 1966

P

State ~f New Mexico 7 )’t_[, o “,
0il Conservation Commission ATty S
State Land Office Building =
Santa Fe, New Mexico e )
‘\ L
Attention Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

a

Re: Watertlood Allowable, Hospah Sand
Unit, Hospah Field, McKinley
County, New Mexico

f

Gentlemen:
2

. By Oil Conseivation Commission Order No. R-2807, dated
November 24, 1964, Té&soro Petroleum Corporation was granted per-
mission to install a waterflood on approxirnately 1,400 unitized acres
in the Hospah Field. 13y Order No. R-3040, dated February 9, 1965,
Order No. R-2807 was modified insofar as the location of certain naw
injection and producing wells were concerned. Insof2r as is known,
all of the necessary approvals have been obtained for waterflooding
the Hospah Sand Unit, and it is now possible to reclassify the Hospakh
Sand Unit from a prorated to a waterflood status and to establish the

allowable for the waterflood project.

By letter dated December 1, 1964, from your office to Mr.
Richard S. Morris, of Seth, Montgomery, Federici & Andrews, in
Santa Fe, New Mexico, Tesoro was advised that the Conservation
Commission calculated the maximum allowable for the Hospah Sand
Unit at 1, 938 barrels per day. In the last part of 1964 during the de-
velopment phase of creating the facilities necessary to waterflood the
project area, three new producing wells and eight new injection wells
were drilled. As of January 1, 1966 there were 44 wells capable of
production (three of which were shut in}, eight water-injection wells
and one water-supply well in the Hospah Sand Unit. Enclosed is a list
of the locations of all the producing and injection wells.
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We are not quite sure how Rule No. 701-E is to be applied to
the Hospah Sand Unit for the purpose of calculating the maximum
Waterflood Project allowable. In our opinion there are three ways
the maximum daily allowable could be calculated. These are as fol-

lows:

There are thirty-five 40-acre units within the unitized
area known as thc Hospah Sand Unit. Using this figure,
the 70-barrel-a~day allowable factor and taking no
credit for the injection wells, the maximum project
daily allowable is calculated as follows:

Area Allow- Daily
able Factor Allowable
No. Bbls/Day Bbls/Day
Number of 40-acre
units in unitized ~
35 70 2,450

project area

Number of pro-
cucing wells 44

Number of pro-
ducing wells in
excess of 4/40-
acre tract 3 (see attached list)

Net producing wells 41

Less: Number of
40-acre units -35

Excess wells
entitled to allow-~

able 7 23,33 163

Total daily allowable 2,613
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jection wells,

~3- March 17, 1966

Of the thirty-five 40-acre units within the unitized
area, 23 units contain either producing and/or in-
Using 23 as the number of partici-

pating units and the 70-barrel-a-day allowable
factor, the maximum daily project allowable is

calculated as follows:

Number of 40-acre
unite in unitized
project area

Number of pro-
ducing wells

Number of pro-
ducing wells in
excess of 4/4C .
acre tract

Net producing wells

Less: Number of
40-acre unils

Excess wells

entitled to al-
lowable

tive.

Area Allow- Daily
able Factor Allowable

No. Bbls/Day Bbls/Day
23 70 1,610
44
3 (see attached list)
41
-23
18 23.33 420

Total daily allowable 2,030

Of the thirty-five 40-acre units witkin the unitized
area, 15 contain wells which are currently produc-
Using 15 as the number of 40-acre units and

the 70-barrel-a-day aliowable factor, the maximum
daily project allowable is calculated as follows:
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: rate is reached.

Number of 40-acre
units in unitized
project area

Number of pro-
_ducing wells

Number of pro-
ducing wells in
excess of 4/40-
acre tract

Net producing wells

Less: Numbexr of
4Q0-acre units

Excess wells
entitled to al-
lowable

the requested 2llowable,

March 17, 1966

4.
Area Allow- Daily
able Factor Allowable
No. Bbls/Day Bbls/Day
15 1,050
44

3 {cee attached list)

41

-15

25

Total daily allowable

23.33 607

1, 657

It is our understanding that the calculated total daily project al-
lowable represents the maximum which the project will he allowed to
produce, unless special permission is obtained.
current assigned allowable in iine with the ability of the project to pro-
duce, it is assumed that increases in allowable can be approved admin-
istratively upon request until such time as the calculated daily allowable
It appears that a note vn the Operators Monthly Repoxrt
C-115 would serve as the means for requesting an increase in allowable,

If such procedure is satisfactory, it is thought that the allowable for Maxch
would be requested on the C-115 covering the operations for Janwary. As
an example, there is enclosed a C-115 covering the operations for both
January and February which includes all the new wells, incorporates the
change in status from a prorated field to a waterflood project and shows .

In order to keep the
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calculating the maximum project allow ble and also whether the en-
closed Forms C-115 and the method for handling requests for allowable
increases are acceptable. Should the C-115's be in order, please ac-
cept them as the official filings (the one for January will be a corrected
copy), and the official date of waterflood status for the Hospah Sand Unit
will become January 1, 1966.

Also enclosed are monthly injection forms C-120 covering the
Hospah Sand Unit for the months of January and February. If these
forms ave not in order, pleasre advise,

To help expedite the change from a prorated to a watexflood
status, there is also enclosed a sample proration schedule which in-
corporates all changes in new wells. We have also made the following
corrections to the proration schedule for January, 1966: (1) Well
No. 53, located O 36-18-9, was converted from a producer to a water-
supply well and should have been removed from the schedule; (2} Well
No. 23, located I 36-18-9, should be Well No. 32; and (3} Wells Nos,
24 and 52, located G 36-18-9, should be carried as being located in

G 1-17-9.
If we can supply additional informatior, please advise.

Very truly yours,

GMA :nbd Gllbert M. Andreen
Attachment

cc: District I Office, Hobbs, New Mexico
District IJI Office, Aztec, New Mexico



NEW MEXICO OiL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION Form G+120
" MONTHLY INJECTION REPORT | (Revised 511-60)

Submit this eepore in triplicate to the Diswict Olfice, Oil Conservation Commission.

Company Tesoro Petroleum’ Corporation poot _HO8BPAK Sand Unit
" County _McKinley ] : - Month January, 1966
INJECTION WELLS (Attach odditional shests if necessory)
LEASE WELL LOCATION MCF GAS CUMULATIVE 8aLSs, WATER CUMULATIVE AVG. INJ,
NO.{ uL [s.{T ][R INJECTEO GAS INJ, * INJECTED WATER INJ, PRESSURES
Hospah Sand ‘ o :
~ Unit 66 A 1 1719 o ‘ 1,458 5, 888 780
‘ 61 | ‘' E 11 (179 Yoo ) " 13,222 25,933 740
67 | H {1 N7)9. N 1,525 6, 042 790
60 | L {1 {1719 { - : 26,268 45, 390 780
68 B {361181(9 NONE NONE 7,176 16, 515 680
69 | - E {36[18(9 s ‘ ' 25,337 47, 184 660
64 | H |36]18]9 12, 166 27,263 ) 660
65 P' 36(181(9 1,479 5,265 740
___vovaL |8 A 1 88. 631 179, 480 729
' ' PRODUCiNG WELLS (Anoch vdditionol sheets if necessary)
LEASE weELL [ LOCAT!ON £BLS,.OIL MCF GAS GOR BBLS. WATER % WATER

NO. JouL [ s TR PRQOUCED PRODUCEOD PRODUCED PRODUCED

-Hospah Sand-|
Unit

SEE ATTACHED HisT |~ 1~ |-

ToTAL : ‘ _7.194 Nil Nil 35,431 B3

PRODUCING WELLS OUTSIDE A PRORATED WATERFLOOD PROJECT AREA WHICH ARE PRODUCING INTO COMMON FACILITIES WiTH

WELLS INSIRE A PRORATED WATERFLOOD PROJECT AREA (Attach odditional sheets if necossary)

CEASE WELL (. LOCATION OATE LENGTH BARRELS BARRELS
Y NO, uL | s T /R | OF TEST OF TEST PRODUCED PER DAY
NO‘NE‘ L e . : . .

l hereby ctrlll'y lhn the above ln!om-llon s uuo and ccmplou to the bnt of my knowlodybolol. C
“Remarks: B , — 4 NAME ., / z V - G.M, Andreen

TITLE Vice-President
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3 copies sent to District Il
office at Aztec, 1 copy to
District I office at Hobbs and

' 1 to office at Santa Fe for their

infor mation,
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icKinley Counity, New Mexico

Hospah Sand Unit

Hospah Field

Producing and Injection Wells

Well No. Location Status Well No, Liocation Status
1 A1-17-9. s 30-A H 36-18-9 S
49 A 1-17-9 8 64 H 36-18-9 I
66 A 1-17-9 I
32 I36-18-9 P
12 B 1-17-9 P 37 T36-18-9 P
14 B 1-17-9 P
20 B 1-17-9 P 28 J 36-18-9 P
23 B i-17-9 P 33 J 36-18-9 P
51 B 1-17-9 P 34 J 36-18-9 P
. 36 J 36-18-9 P
4 C 1-17-9 P |
5 C 1-17-9 P 35 K 36-18-9 P
6 - C1-17-9 P
22 C 1-17-9 P 62 1, 36-18-9 »
61 E 1-17-9 I 3 N 36-18-9 P
‘ 7 N 36-18-9 P
2 F 1-17-9 P 10 N 36-18-9 P
11 F 1-17-9 P 15 N 36-18-9 P
21 F 1-17-9 P 17 N 36-18-9 P
38 F 1-17-9 P 71 N 36-18-9 P
24 G 1-17-9 P 16 0 36-18-9 P
52 G 1-17-9 P 19 0 36-18-9 P
25 0 36-18-9 P
67 H 1-17-9 I 48 0 36-18-9 P
9 J1-17-9 P 27 P 36-18-9 P
- ' , 50 P 36-18-9 P
8 K 1-17-9 P 65 P 36-18-9 I
13 K 1-17-9 P .
39 K 1-17-9 P " 54 1. 31-18-8 P.
60 L'1-17-9 1
68 ' B 36-18-9 i_
49 E 36-18-9 I
63 “F 36-18-9 P
29 G 36-18-9 P .
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— .
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Fotm C =120
- MONTHLY INJECTION REPORT {Revised 5-1-60}
Smeu this report in tnphcate to the stmct Office, Oil Consecvation Commission,
¢°ffjponv Tesoro Petrolweum Corporation’ pool _HHo8pah Sand Unit
Covaty . McKinley Vouth__Egbruary, 1966
INJECTION WELLISLAHach additionoal sheets If necersary)
LEASE WELL LOCATLION MCF GAS - CUMULATIVE | BBLS. WATER | CUMULATIVE AVG. INJ
] RO ] UL )8 | TR INJECTED . GAS'INJ, INJECTED WATER INJ, PRESSURES
Hospah Sand ‘ _
. Unit 66 Al (1749 . 5,727 7,185 740
- ' 61 | E (17{179- © 24, 449 37,671 760 -
67 | -H |1 [17{9 1,320 7, 344 760
60 |.-L (1 [17(9 24,201 69,591 740
68 | B [36]18(9 |- NONE | NONE . 6,098 22,613 680
69 | E [36(18{9 .. - - 31,050 78,234 640
64 H [36]18(9 13,174 40,437 500
65| P |36]18]9 1,126 6, 391 760
TOTAL 8 . - 1107, 145 269,466 700
‘ PRODUCING WELLS {Attach additional sheets if necessary) )
" LEASE WELL LOCATION BBLS, OIL MCF GAS GOR - BBLS WATER % WATER
’ NO, uL | s| TR PRODUCED . | . PRODUCED ' PRODUCED PRODUCED
‘Hospah Sand ' :
‘Unit o
SEE ATTACHED LIST .
ToTAL "%.375 Nil Nil 3T, 125~ 83
PRODUCING WELLS OUTSIDE A PRORATED WATERFLOOD PRUJECT AREA WHICH ARE PRODUCING INTO COMMON FACILITIES WITH
WELLS ‘N‘lnE A PRORATED WATERFLOOD PROJECT AREA (Attach o !ditional sheets if necossory)
CEASE WELL LOCATION OATE LENGTH BARRELS BARRELS
< ' NO, [uL] s [ v ] n | ofF TEST | OF TEST . PRODUCED - PER DAY
L]

1 heredy certify thet u:o above Information ie true und complete to the bul of my knowledge ul(d bou‘/

RAME

Q/"‘L G. M. Andreen

Remoarks:

TITLE

Vme-PreSJ.dent




Hospah Sand Unit
Hospah Field
McKinley County, New Mexico

.

Producing and Injection Wells \\\

Well No. Location Status Well No. Location Status
1 A 1-17-9 S 30-A H 36-18-9 S
49 A 1-17-9 S 64 H 36-18-9 I
66 A 1-17-9 I
‘ 32 I136-18-9 P
12 "B 1-17-9 P 37 I36-18-9 P
14 B 1-17-9 P .
20 B 1-17-9 P 28 J 36-18-9 P
23 "B 1-17-9 P 33 J 36-18-9 P
! 51 B 1-17-9 . P 34 J 36-18-9 P
4 I 36 J 36-18-9 P
: 4 C 1-17-9 P
5 C i-17-9 P 35 K 36-18-9 P
6 C 1-17-9 P
! 22 C 1-17-9 P 62 L 36-18-9 P
61 E1-17-9 I 3 N 36-18-9 P
‘ 7 N 36-18-9 P
2 F 1-17-9 P 10 N 36-18-9 P
1 11 F 1-17-9 P 15 ' N 36-18-9 P
| 21 .. F 1-17-9 P 17 . N 36-18-9 P
% 38 F 1-17-9 P 71 N 36-18-9 P
I .
24 G 1-17-9 P 16 0 36-18-9 P
52 G 1-17-9 P 19 - 0 36-18-9 P
25 0 36-18-9 P.
67 H1-17-9 I 48 0 36-18-9 P

9 . T1-17-9 P 27 P 36-18-9
: 50 P 36-18-9
65 P 36-18-9

=g

. K 1-1
13- . K 1-17-9
. 39 K 1-17

60 L1-17-9 | ‘ 1 ' i
§ .

54 L 31-18-8 P.

G

68 ‘B 36-18-9 - I

69 E 36-18-9 I

63 F 36:18-9  p

29 G 36-18-9  p




Hospah Sand Unit

Hospah Field

McKinley County, New Mexico *

Proration Schedule

Top Unit Allowable 70

Tesoro Pétroleum Corporation
" - :

'Company Total

N

GOR Limit 2, 000/.1

Hospah Sand Unit 1-49

166

12-14-20-23-51

4.5-6-22
' 61
2-11-21-38
24-52

67

: 9
"8-13-39
60

66

09

63

29

30-A

64

32-37

28-33-34-36

35
62

3.7-10-15-17-71
16-19-25-48

27-50
65
54

% This schedule is for Jani,lary, 1966 with corrections,

CRSIZIQHE WP >

B 36-18-9
E 36-18-9
F 36-18-9
G 36-18-9
H 36-18-9
H 36-18-9
I 36-18-9
J 36-18-9
K 36-18-9
L 36-18-9
N 36-18-9
O 36-18-9
P 36-18-9

P 36-18-9

L 31-18-8

h‘dt—‘rurdrubdrurﬁpuHthrUHHr—c»dhdr-tpd»OHpU)UH.m

ol
.




1 copy’of this sent to Santa Fe
office, Hobbs District I office,
and Aztec District I office,

Copy to transporter will be
forwarded when approval of
form is Treceived,




\

— l . - .'. - N . 1} .
N . !
STATE®IIZ PORM C- 1S RIV. Ity

NEW ME XICO Ol CONSERYATION comnssmv _ e corc oo o e
BOX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO ) cort o vesnirortn
OPERATOR’S MONTHLY REPORT

\ . o -
- . ~ . : . anuary, 1966 :
ot Tesorg Petroleurn Corporation . wuas533 Busby Dr,,San Antonio, Texas. rox uoxi = kil ree 1 w4,
3 . 3 TOTAL LIQUIDS PRODUCED s T DiSPOSITION OF GAS GISPGSITION OF QL
YELL KO, UNIT “SEC. TWP. RNO. | % . 6As g oo 1. j oL o
. . . - I ] E 70 [
. . 3 ,“:.Y._"" l‘:n'uuzt‘ O}A::Y:: FRODUCED 4 ventgo | U0 OM soL: purck. | omwen | o | rawo “:::t; orer | O :::::' !:;":’
POOL HAUT (UNDIALING $ | sciovasie | rrooucen | rroouceo uet e "_m . '::,;:,' PORTER : HONTH
_ LEASE HAME AND SYA"" LAND LEASE NUNBER OR FEOERAL LEASE NUMEER ; )
- Hégpah Sand Unit
" Waterflood .
' - I lo M -
. 1 Al1-17-9 . | S]
49 A 1-17-9 S|
66" A 1-17-9 . [1{:
12 B 1-17-9 Pl : ] . ;
14 B 1-17.9° P i
20 B'1-.17-9 Pl ' N
.23 B 1-17-9 Pl '
51 B 1-17-9 P j
4 C1-17-9 p| WATERFLOPD PROJECT R
5 C'1-17-9 . P ALLOWABLE
6 C1-17-9 IP' : S
22 C1-17-9 | P y
61 E 1-17:9 I {
PR . . ' . ,l
2 F 1-17-9 P S |
11 F 1-17-9 P ’
2l F1+17-9 P ;
38 F 1-17-9 P 1
STATYS CODE “OUMER' GAS DISPOLITION COOE . o . . TOTHEIR" 0N O<3POSITION CODE Tixereay cumv THAT THE INFORMATION GIVEN IS TRUE AX 1
A Do 11 Useo rou onnvmg FCETIATON MUST EEsom o porucan L £T 77T EIRREAIO O “"“ ¢ ”"‘ o5y of " xwovicace. :
Gerenns s UFY C----CAS LIFT $ - - - « SEDIMENTATION (RSEW ’
t REIED st Low - - LOST IRC ESTINATED) . €. oo 2 EXPLANATION ATTAZHED ~V’—"'\---
|' '''''' -: ‘;::r:;uookw - oo EYPUANAVION ATTACHED : - : u-cuvull) ware

TR e e s REPRESILIING SR PREILURE MUNTENANCE

{POsIVION)
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NE-W MEXICO O1L C().\'SER\.’A'I‘ION COMMISSION
BCX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO .
OPERATNR’S MONTHLY REPORT

STATEVIOL FORNC. I REY. 100

WIMIT: ONIGINAL 1O 8L SanYA PR
ONECOPY 10 OCC DisT. Orr g
ONE COPT 10 TRARIPORIRA

e TR

1) .
: . ' 1966 '
grawre Tesoro Petroleum Corporation w533 Busby Dr., San Antonio, Texas rox soxm: January, ; o & ‘.,_"!_
L No, Lt scc. ser. Awd 3 T0TAL LIQUIDS ZRODUCED s 013POSITION OF GAS o7 0sTion OF o i
. UNI LS . % GAL 4 . on on on. on
g Ho:::u a‘Ac:nUz‘LLs o.:::::: FroouCEo g ventep | VSO ON 50L0 purcw. | . otuer 13 HAND 'A:::::w OTHER : TRAME | HAND
POOL WAME (UNDERLINE) ¥ | ALtovaBLE | PRODUCED PRODUCED wr e Leass 4 SEC. OF PORTER D jroxtee] Exor .
: > € UOHTH £ MONTH
: UEASE NAME ARD SYATE LAND LEASKE NUMBER OR FEDERAL LEASE NUKBER
! Hospah Sand Unit
Waterflood
i 24 G 1-17-9 P
152 G 1-17-9 P|.
67 H1-17-9 |1
L
9 J1-17-9. P _ _‘
.. 8 K 1-17-9 P o ! _ '
13 ¥ 1-17-9 P L )
. K 1-17-9 p| WATERFLOOD PRQJECT _ ,
ERCOEEREE L I BLLOWABLE | N
60 L 1-17-9. 1] Y S
68°B 36-18-9. . 1
69 E 36-18-9 1) -
63 F 36-18-9 . |P| .
29: G 36-18-9 P .
30-A H 36-18:9 s 1
64 H 36-18-9 I 1 : ' o
o “:m“"63::0;54:::'1‘101"51(00!1 ’ "OIRIAT O DISFOIIION CODE °'”°’,'"°'L‘°°' ('Vnnen(?rgnnmr THE INFORNATION GIVEN iS TRVE AN
FeosrneFLONNG Ammee : . oow €1y € -« - CIRCULATING O /(. COpPLETE 10 THE BEST OF XY XNOVLEQCE, C e
A 0o - o USED FOR DRILLING J CESTINATION NUST £E $HOVN 6N 15PN €1 oot -7 P THE B¢ /'"' NovLEQ . -
Groaoee CAs LIFY €% Cas LIFY $ - -« - SEDIMERTATION (851w . / 2 . : -
$oerean T IN Lo a2 LOST IRCE E3TIMATED) E- - - - EXPLANATION ATTASHCD < - . Aor e i . : '
Teoeoartfur ABLNDCAMD £ o= oo CUPLANATION ATYACHED ’ ! o ) @EratuLeL) ] - “toare)
fuons st ACTRM R o REPRESUZING SR PRESSULE KA‘NTERANCE - . - 2
N . .

(ronviony |
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

—— .:’f!

. . NN
WTATEWIOL FORMC-1ID ALY, 10109

. it IUBWIT: SRCINAL 16 0CC anta #E
. \ BOX 2088 SANTA FE Nw I[EAIC‘ OXL COPY TO TRANSPOATER
\ OPERATOR’S MON THLY REPORT _
Cermree Tesoro Petroleum Corporation tienn 33 Busby Dr., San Antonio, Texas o, wours January, 1966 .. ?__’ ,,’_4__
e ro 5 JOTAL LIQUIDS PRODUCED 8 I3POSITION OF GAS DISPOSITION OF O
WELL 86, UNIT  SEC, TP, % ca$ 3 o1L O o on
5 NOMTHLY ACTUAL BARRCLS s - < BARRELS TO c
ot e comoentis g ‘ug""uuj '::’::?‘: ::O:L?D rlo“ocu'cto E VEMTED U::lz;:n s0L0 PURCH. OTHER E :’['3':;; :;;:; OTHER E :::::‘ t:é:;:
LEASE HANE AND $TATE LARD LEASE HUUBER OR FEDERAL LEATE NUKDER ‘
Hospah SandUnit
Waterflood / S
32 136-18-9 Pl y, /
37 136-18-9 P /
28 J 36-18-9. 1+ |P
33 J36-18-9 |P
34 J 36-18-9 P
36 J 36 18-9 P
135 K 36-18-9 P .
' S ago1a.6 © |o  WATERFLOOD PROJECT .
bz L6189 - IR lavLojwaBLE| < )
.3 N 36189 [H
7 N36-18-9 |H
10 N 36218-9 F
15 N 36-18-9 H
17 N 36-18-9 . |'H
71 N.36-18-9 . |.H .
16° 036-18-9 . | H ;
19 O 36-18-9 : | H..
25 O 36-18-9 B ~
48 O 36-18-9 H
§TATUS éoDE ' “QIKIR™ CX$ DISPOSITION CODE B . . TOTHER™ OIL DISPOSITION CODE { HERESY CERTUFY THAT THE INFORKATION CIVER 15 TRUE Ad
:‘if.'..'.'lif\‘,ﬁl'."ﬁ ; ::::::f;:;:"L':M}(cwmn:ou uus'ru‘suomcwp-uc.p- f:::::uo:c'uumcou. ) )% ,}7: om:eﬂ(or wxuoueoc! o o
PR CASLIFT TG .- GAS LIFY - . $ - -« - SEDINENTATION (BSAW? /
Grona eI Lo~ o= LOSY riCP ESTIMAYED) - € oo EXPLARATION ATTALNED v/ %i"\-’ :
Tocees TCMP ABLNDONCD €= s oo LXPUANATICN ATTACHED ’ . ' (eratuned ' (0aT0)
Pooeo o INACTON K o.n oo REPREVUAING SR PRESSUZE RA'NTENANCE ' '
wannion '




. - Sy . . - Toir g ' £

STAYTRLVIDL FORE NI REY, V10

’ | NEW MEXICO Ol CONSER VATION COMMISSION M oxe dorr v sce sar. are

CONE COPY TO JRANIPORTEN
\ ) ] BOX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
. . . ‘ ’ 7
\ - - OPERATOR’S MONTHLY REPORT
Serere Tesoro Petroleum Corporation w533 Bushy Dr, . San Antonio, Texas ror wosn January, 1966  rn 4 _w4
3 TOTAL LIQUIDS PRODUCED o C1SPOSITION OF GAS DISPOSITION OF O
VELL KO, URIT SEC, TYr. RO, | % ; . oas g : c o on c oL on
e HORTHLY ACTUAL SARRELS BARRELS TO
I on BARRELS of WATER "°°c‘:“° 2 VENTED "::25‘;" s0Lp ruch. | omnen |0 "‘"’r TRANS- omwen | © ,7::::, ;:,":,
FOOL HAMC (UNDCRLINGS ¥ {atowasie | PRODUCED | PRODUCED " @ ] '::,;:; PORTER € . MONTH
LEATE HAKE AND STATE LAND LEASE NUMBER OR FEDERAL LEASE HULDER
' . . : o Y
Hospah Sand Unit , » : : /
Waterflood ’ . , ‘ Co . ) J
o . ) . o . M ) - -‘/“
27 P 36-18-9 B : :
, WATERFLOOD PROJECT v s
50 P 36-18-9 H ALLOWABLE v . : : .
65 P 36-18-9 I .
54 L, 31-18-8 F . , : . ) ‘ ’:]
, . . . » v . =0 7,194 Shell -0~ :
Totals | |7,502[7,194135,341 | 1 ' IR
= ’ con : Note:| Watezflood Alllowable requeLsted B SRR B REge B -
ST 3 1 - I . ~for |.March <y -1? o AR PR I AU Rt S
A - 1. PUU TR I ' . is 7, 502 ]3arrTls. _ . ECEEE I S N
- - .. ._ A ,':
o ; :
STATUS cODE ©OTHER™ CAS DISPOSITION CODE ; “OTHIA" OIL DISPOSITION CODE TN s ms:ifa}((kr({l THAT THE INFORINATION GIVEN IS TRUE AN
gooe e I1oung , ;- o L‘::g "’;: ::a_’\‘m}(:mmniok KUST EE SHOYH Y FORM €N o f: - :f;ﬁ”“""“ o, . ( (ytoytzf;u,vymoneocz.
CGereeen USLIFT G evueCAS LIFT . . : o 8 e .- SEDIVENTATION (8SLW? - : / ‘ ' _1Rs
PYTTPIN sntim © L - e LOST IHCF ESTIMATED) . € o u - . EXPLARAYION ATTACNED = o K 4 < el TS Y 3 1.8. 66
Teeensl TCuP AEANOONLD €= - o CXPLANATION ATTACHED : : treraturel wared
1oee e ciNACTION . ’ .

Roaove RUPRESTURING S0 PRESIVIE MANTENANCE

+

_Vice*Preside'nt

) ) . . ) . TP 0HYION
!




- -'i_\,;_. . x ; . R '. {1 ’
o ; NEW \l[‘u\[('O ()Il (‘O\SP R\’AIION CO\I\IISSIO\
V- ' : - BOX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- [ S ' OPI'RATIOR’S 1101\’1111 Y REPORT

)
-

STAYEYIDE 700 Cobid NEw. V0r g8

SUBMIT: OXICIMAL FQ 6CC LaNTA PE
ONECOPY 10 0CC DY, G2 PK
ONECOPY TO TRANIFOANLN

February, l9§§‘- 1._. .,:1_

Lc,','.','.‘,,'" Tesoro Petroleum Corporation 50533 usbg r.,.San Antonio, Texas ros xonm
® 10T AL LIQUIDS PRODUCED . s DISAONITION OF GaY ©_015POITION OF O1L
VELL HO. UNIT $2C. Twe. RNO. | % ; cas g o on oL on
: [ MONTHLY ACTUAL BARRELS | - ! [4 BARRELS TO [4 .
‘ ) 3 o BARRELS OFf YATER PrOOUCED e VERTED usco on 0.0 PURCH. otner | © HAND TRANS otner | o | TAANS ] HAND i
\
i . - 2 ucr 2 LEAsE ol aec.or o |Porter] ExoorF
POOL HAME IUNDEALINES ¥ | ateovanie | produce PI0DUCED : A LR PORTER 5 MOHTH
. LEASE MAME AMD STATE LAND LEASS NUMBER OR FEDERAL LEASE KUNBER ’
Hospah Sand Unit
- - - . 7
Waterflood : ) LS
. . N 7
. ‘ . /
1 A1-17-9 s / ,
49 A 1-17-9 S’ e
66 A 1-17-9 I .
I - 12 B 1-17-9 P|. : S
L e ,_ R 2
| 14 B1.1729 P . :
i-° 20 B 1-17-9 P ‘
23 B 1-17-9 P
51 B 1-17-9 P
T4 C 11729 P WATIZRFLOPD PRO?ECT
5 C 1-17-9 P ATLLOWABLE )
€ C1-17-9 / P ~
22 C¢1-17-9 | P . :
. i . Ve
. ‘ 7 |
I . 61 E 1-17-9 1 / | ;
2 F 1-17-9 P e
Il FO1-17-9 H
21 F 1-17-9 P
'38 F 1-17-9 P
i “OIHER " GAS DISPOSITION CODE SOTHER™ OIL DISPONITION CODE thlEBY CERTIFY THAT THE INFORNATION GWEKIS TRUE AR
' X - - - USED OFF LEASE }rcurmu HON HUST EE SHOYN ON FORN C-11" i g COPLETE 19 1N Best o oy oL cact
c-11
I D - - - - USEO FOR DRILLING Lae---losT
b < C--noCAsLIFT § - - - - SLOIIRTATION (834w / /
“ 3 L= = =~ LOMT INCF E3TINATYED) €aw s EXPLANATION ATTAINED o ot ALy
i Jemnees Tt ABLNOONED €« - = TEVPLARATION ATYACHED ' u-cnwm toatal
i dooeo s HALTION T M e e REPRESIUANG SR PRETIURE KAWTENANCE
r . ' .

_renvicn}




TS L

LI B . - STATINIOL PORK C-3I3 REV. t8-1.4%
. NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION B Gt corv o occ onrs o0k
\ . o DOX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO . - ey e st
\ '- OPERATOR’S MONTHLY REPORT o .
aarrer Tesoro Petroleum Corporation w533 Busby Dr., San Antonio, TeXas s wowrs February, 1966 , . 2 .4
3 TOTAL LIQUIDS PRODUCED g‘ DDSPOH"ON»OF GAS DISPOSITION OF OIL .
YELL NO. UNUT | s€C. TP, RNO. | %o cAs £ ' ot ON . oL ON
E NONTHLY ACTUAL BA:IEU PRODUCED 2 - - oo roren orktn’ ¢ wanp | BARRELITO S s | wano
roou NAve wHbERLINE g o sie | prooveed | rrobuces wee H n LEast v . g Taas ] omwex 3 [rorres| ewoor
LEALE NAME AND STATE LAND LEASK NUNBER OR FEOTRAL LEASE KUKDER
Hospah Sand Unit / i
Waterflood / i
)
. » b
24 G 1-17-9 Pl ] : N
52 G 1-17-9 P |
67 H1-17-9 .. |1 o
‘9 Jl-l?-?. P 'r‘
.8 K1-17-9 _ |P P .
13 K1-17-9 P _
.39 K i-17-9 P| WATERFLOOD PROJECT ’ N
LT hinoyasre |- : :
60.L 1-17-9 I ' '
.68 B 36-18-9 |1 1. |
69 E 36-18-9 1
. . B 1 B s
63 F 36-18-9 _ |P A Sl Lk
29- G 36-18-9° |P
30-A H 36-18-9 S
64 H 36-18-9 I . ] :
$TATYS €ODE OIHER GAS DISZ 0511104 CODE : “OIHIR" OIL DI3PONITION CODE _ AC ‘1 HERERY <y'?m;y THAT THE INFORMATION GIVEN IS TRUE AR~ - |
T T T Ty PO ot Coopgrt e maentea
G emme GAS LT ’ § e e = - SLUMENTATION (BSRWY . . // / y . 4 t
L= e o= LOSTINCF ESTINETE) €. - . - DXPLANATION ATTAZNED < = o Y -
Lo= o= CXPLANATICN ATYACKED - . {ugravungl {0ATR) i
men e NALTION R = o - REPRUSIUAING GR PREISUIE RA'NTENANCE . )
' ) ArorIIoN) ’ !




XL COPY TO TRANIFORTEN

BOX 2038 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

o . e ' ' — 3 Car g T i
- : ~_ H A ‘ . . . : ' MIATEWIOU PORMC~ 113 REY. 16-0-00 .
- : NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION T o Cory vo ace ot or e
\' ) r - - . '
\ OPERATOR’S MONTHLY REPORT , _
~ &enww Tesoro Petroleum Corporation _ muns 233 Busby Dr., San Antonio, Texas ;o wonw February, 1966 , .3 4
’ ; TOTAL LIQUIDS PRODUCED a D3P OSITION OF CAS DISPOSITION OF GIL
YILLNO. UMY sec Tar. O E ONTHLY ACTUAL BARRELS a3 g ¢ olL ox BARRELS 70 € o:.o;
i . PRODUCED r u USED ON . ° HAND ° ANS- AN
T | ] P ool Bt B O T T I il Tl 1 I I Bl Y K R
CEASE HAKE AKD STATE LAND LEASS NUMBER OR FEDERAL LEASE NUMBER . . . R
Hospah SandUnit -], | R
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GOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Nefo Hlexico
@il Qonservation T ommission

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR,

LARND CO.‘-‘..‘.‘.ISS!ONER . &
GUYTON B, HAYS “ e
MEMBER SECRETARY - DIRECTOP.
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE
February 9. 1966
Re: Case NoO. 3353
Mr. Richard 8 Morrxris
* order No. R-3040

geth, Montgomery, rederici & Andrews -
Applicants

Attorneys at Law
post Office Box 2307
ganta Fe, New Mexico

Tesoxo petroleum COrp.

pear Sir:
Enclosed herewith is 2a = the above—referenced Commissibn

order recently entered in the subject casc. Letter pertaining
to conditions of approval and maximum allowable to follow.

Very truly yours. (:)

DL A=,

A, L. PORTER, Jr.
secretary-Director

ALP/irx

carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC "

Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC

Mr. James C. vandiver, 1801 Ccnaco Avenue, Fermington, .M.

othex
Tidewater 0il Company. Box 1960, Durango. Colo.

Mr. Philip A. Hogan.
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February 24, 1966

0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Attention: Ida Rodrigues
Gentlemen:

I am returning your copy of the transcript in Case No, 3353
(Tescro Petroléum Corporation) that you sent to me February 11, 1966,

You have been most helpful and we thank you again for your

cooperation.
Very truly yours,
TIDEWATER OIL COMPANY
‘ y /
Harold G, Vest
HGV:csw
Enclosure
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January 13, 1966

011 Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Attention: Ida Rodrigues, Secretary to Director
Gentlemen:

Please send a copy of the transcribed proceedings of Case
#3353 (Tesoro Amendment to Waterflood Order No. R-2807), which
was presented at the January 5, 1966 Examiner Hearing in Santa
Fe. Upon receipt we will make a print and return your copy to
you immediately.

For your convenience we are enclosing a self-addressed
stamped envelope.

Thank you for your sincere cooperation.
Very truly yours,

TIDEWATER OIL COMPANY

Harold G, Vest

HGV:csw

Enclosure
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NRW MEXICO

OF THE HEARING
PIL CONSERVATION
COMMIEBEION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE Mo, 3353
Order No. R-3040

APPLICATION OF TESORC PETROLEUM CORPORATION
TC ALRND ORDER NO, R--2807, McKIRLEY COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
S8ION:

Thig cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
January 5, 1966, at Banta ¥Fe, Hew Mexico, before Examiner

baniel 8. Nutter.

NOW, on this__ 9th  day of February, 1966, the Commission.
& quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recowmendationa of the Examiner, and being fully

advised in the premises,

EINDS:

(1) That due public notice having heen given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter theraonsy.

(2) That by Order No. R~2807, the Commission authoriged the
inatitution of a waterfiocod project in the Hospah Pool in the
Hospah Unit Area by the injection of water into the Hospah Sand
through four wells in Secticn 36, Township 18 North, Range 2 Wast,
and four walls in Ssction 1, Towmnehip 17 Norxth, Range ¢ Wast,

NMPM, McKinley County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant, Tesoro Petroleum Corporation, seeks
amondment of Order No. R~-2807 to substitute six injection wells
for six of the injection wells authorizged therein and to approve
unorthodox locatione for two producing wells,

(4) That approval of the subject application should increas
the efficlency of the subject watarflcod project, and otherwise
prevent waste and protect correlative xights.

+
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CA8BE No, 3383

Order No. R-3040

T IS THSREFORE ORDERED3:

-t

(1) That Order No. R-2807 is hereby amended to authorize,
in lieu of the water injection wells described therein, the
following-described water iniection wells:

MCKINLEY CQUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Hospah Unit Well No. 60, located 2310 feet from the
South line and 1060 feet fyom the West line of
Section 1, Township 17 North, Range 9 West, NMPM;

Hospah Unit Well No. 61, located 3650 feet from the
South line anéd 1000 feet from the West line of
Section 1, Township 17 North, Range 9 West, NMPM;

Hospah Unit Well No. 64, located 1650 feat from the

North line and 660 feet from the Fast line of
Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, NMEM;

Hospah Unit Well No. 65, located 990 feet from the
South line and 250 feet iZrxrom the East line of
Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 Wast,

{previously authorized);

Hospah Unit Well No. 66, located 330 feet from the
North 1line and 330 feet from the East linhe of
Section 1, Township 17 North, Range 9 West, NMFM,

(previously authorized);

Honpah Unit Well No. 67, located 2070 feet from the
North line and 1590 feet from the East line of
Section 1, Township 17 Rorth, Range 9 West, NMPM;

Hospah Unit Well Ro, &%, located 990 feet from the

North iine and 2310 feet from the Eagt line of

e WP W

Section 36, Township 18 Horth, Range 9 West, NMPM;
and

Hospah Unit Well No. 69, located 2310 feet from the
North line and $40 feet from tha West line of
Bection 2€, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, NMPM,

(2) That Order No. R-2807 is hereby amended to approve
unoxrthodox locatione in the Hospah Pool for the following-describe

producing wells:

|

:




P
CASE No. 3353
Order No. R~3040

Hospah Unit Well No. 62, located 1900 feet from the
South line and 1140 feet from the West line of
8action 36, Township 18 NHorth, Range 9 West, NMPH;
and

Hospah Unit Well No. 71, located 1310 feet from the
South line and 2000 feet f£=~m the Wasi line of
Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 Wast, NMPM,

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such Further orders 8s the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at Santa Pa, New Mexice, on the day and ysar herein-
above desicnated. .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVRTION COMMISSION

M, CMPBBLL, Chairman

‘jr‘ /, ~ . ')
1\5’\?: »v"x‘tf v“\'l‘(‘;“. J‘.;‘;‘ ’JVJ \ 4
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Mesitler & Secretary

enx/
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

Decembar 29, 1965

Tidewater Oil Company
Post Office Box 1960
Durango, Colorado

Deaxr Sir:

With reference to your letter of December 28, 1965, please
)« Dbe advissd that Case No. 3353 {(Tesoro Petroleum Coxporation
fiD wazerflood) is scheduled to be heard at the January 5, 158§
[‘ examiner hearing. If there should be a change in this

HZB Mr. Philip A. Hogan

schedule, we will notify you.

I am enclosing a ccpy of the docket for the above-mentioned

] hearing.
/ Very txuly yours,
J. M. DURRETT, Jr,
Attorney
JND/L2
Enclosure




Tidewatar Oyl €2

New Mexico 0il
p., 0. BOX g7l

ATT: Mr. A. L.

Gentlemen:

Regarding Case
Hospah Field) .
Decenber 14, 1965
planning
Durango
office.

please notify the
date of January 5

PAH :dp

Cornpany

#3353 (Tesoro petroleum Corp.
which was cont

to have representatives attend thi
Exploration Ooffice an

December 28, 1965

Cconservation Commission

santa Fe, New Mexico

Porter

waterflood of
scheduled date of
5, 1966, Tidewater Oil Company is
s hearing from the
s Production

inued from the

to January

4 our Midland, Texa

following if any change from the scheduled

th is planned:

pidewater Oil Company

p. 0. Box 1960

Durango, Colorado

ATT: Mr. Philip A. Hogan

Tidewater Oil Company
p. O. Box 1231
Midland, Texas

ATT: Mr. Rarold Vest
very truly yours,
TIDEWATER OIL COMPANY
Philip A. W

Hogan
District Geologist
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STATE OF NEWSME®ICO

3
STATE ENGINEER OFFICE

SANTA FE
S. E. REYNOLDS

ADDRESS CORRESPONDENCE TO:
SYATE ENGINEER

N STATE CAPITOL
November 15, 1965 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

g 33 53

L L
Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director
0il Conservation Commission
santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Reference is made to the application of Tesoro Petro.
Corp. which seeks an amendwent to Order R-:2807 by

adding two new injection wells Nos. 68 ajid 69. Applicant
also seeks authorization for two unorthodox locations

for producing wells which is no concern of this office.
Applicant also seeks permission to produce from Well No.
63 and requests the authorization to inject water into

a well located 1600' from the south line and 1640'

£rom
the west line of Sec. 36, T. 18 N.,

R. 9 W. be rescinded.

This office offers no objection to the granting of the
application provided the well construction and equipment
specifications for the injection wells are equal to, or
are better than, those in the oricginal plan.

FEI/ma

- Yours truly,
cc-Mr. Richard S. Mcrris

S. E. Reynolds
State Engineer

By:ééféi“ﬂﬂgségl
‘ rank E. Irby

Chief
Water Rights Div.
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S O. BETH (1883.1963) SETH. MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI & ANDREWS =

A. K. MONTGOMERY ) .
WM. FEDERICI ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW -
FRANK ANDREWS 3EO EAST PALACE AVENUE o
FR . - :
nx::Asn ";":‘;';m SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 o =3
R — Lo I  pOST OFFICE BOX 2307
JOHN G. JASPER - - AREA CODE %08
SUMNER G. BUELL e o TELEPHONE 982.3876
BETH D. MONTGOMFERY November 8 1965 )
»
” P
W o

Mr. Frank Irby

Chief, wWater Rights Division
Office of the State Engineer
Capitol Building

santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Tesoro Petroleum Corporation application
to N.M,0.C.C. for an amendment of Order
No. R-2807, Hospah unit area, McKinley
County, New Mexico

Degr Mr. Irby:

Enclosad 1s a copy of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation's applica~
tion for an amendment to Order No. R-2807 entered in Case No.
3132 on November 24, 1964 which order approved a waterflood

project in the Hospah unit area, McKinley County, New Mexioco.

Since Order No. R~2807 was entered it has hecome necessary
to convert several wells which were intended to be inJjection
wells into producing wells and to drill additional injection
wells as replacements, This application seeks approval for
these changes but does not seek to alter the method of oper-
ation of the waterflood project in any substantial sense.

If you need additional information concerning Tesorofs plans
for this area please adviee and I will do my best to get the
information for you. '

Very truly yours,
. -/ . '
/’//\( /,{ __//o'(: ,)/cc Lie s,
RSMs LHS )

Em1 . //’

80t New Mexico 0il Conservaton Commission'”

Mr. G. M. Andreen
Tesoro Petroleum Corporation

adasiele
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BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

APPLICATION OF TESORO PETROLEUM ,
CORPORATION FOR AN AMENDMENT TO 5o S

S
ORDER NO. R-2807, CASE NO. 3132, case No. __< Ao’
McKINLEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATTION

Comes now Tesoro Petroleum Corporation by its attorneys and
requests the New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission to amend its
Order No. R-2807 entered in Case No. 3132 on November 24, 1964 to
allow the production from wells previously designated as injection
wells, to authorize new injection wells and to approve unorthodox
locations for new producing wells, and in support of its applica-
tion states:

1. Tesoro Petroleum Corporation is the successor in interest
to Texstar Petroleum Company which was the applicant at the pre-
vious hearing concernling the Hospah unit waterflood project.

2. By Order No. R-2807 entered in Case No. 3132 on November
24, 1964 the Commission approved a waterflood project in the
Hospah unit aree (see Case No. 3131, Order No. R-2797, dated
November 10, 1964) by the injection of water into the Hospah sand
through elght injection wells with specified locations,

o) L I B T Tl I I S IO, SR o B
Je AppplLLURIL SLoUan u.yh.u.\)vu,.n. (O N S

we new injection wells as
follows:

Well No. 68 to be located 990 feet from the north line and
2310 feet from the east line of Section 36, T. 18 N., R.
9 W., McKinley County, New Mexico.

Well No. 69 to be located 2310 feet from the north line and
940 feet from the west line of Sectiocn 36, 1. 18 N., R.
9 W., McKinley County, New Mexico.

4, Applicant sceks approval of two unorthodox locations for
producing wells as follows:

Well No. 62 to be located 1500 feet from the south line and
1140 feet from the west line of Section 36, T. 18 N., R. 9
W., McKinley County, New Mexico.

? ’ DOCKET MAILED

DOCKET MAILED

Date

~1

,/ : R Lo Meé_:l‘i'___.ﬂ/_ (:)j

~—-




Well No. 71 to be located 1310 feet from the south line

and 2000 feet from the west line of Section 36, T. 18 N.,

R. 9 W., McKinley County, New Mexlco.

5. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R~
2807 to permit Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the north line
and 2310 feet from the west line of Section 36, T. 18 N., R. 9 W.,
McKinley County, New Mexlco, to be operated ss a producing well
rather than as an’inJegtion well as previously authorized by said
order.

6. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R~
2807 rescinding the authorization to inject water into a well
located 1650 feet from the south line and 1640 feet from the west
line of Section 36, T. 18 N., R. 9 W., McKinley County, New Mexico

7. The source of water for all injection wells in the Hospah
unit will be from the Dakota formation in Well No. 53 located 540
feet from the south line and 2300 feet from the east line of
Section 36, T, 18 N., R. 9 W., McKinley County, New Mexlco.

8. 1Inasmuch as all of the authority sought by this applica-
tion concerns wells located in the Hospah unit area, correlative
rights will be protected by the granting of this application.
Approval of this application wlll result Iln the recovery of oil
that is unrecoverable by primary means of production and there-
fore waste will be prevented.

9. A copy of this application is being furnished to the
Office of the State Engineer.:

WHEREFORE, Tesoro Petroleum Corporatlon requests that this
application be set for hearing before the Commission or one of
1ts examiners and that the Commlssion enter lts order amending
Order No. R-2807 as requested herein.

SETH,,MONTGOMERY,/i?DERICI & ANDREWS
/

/4N - -
By //\.C d,,'i L\—'//'-’ /
P, 0, BoX 2307
Santa Fe, ‘New Mexlco
Attorneys for Tesoro Petroleum
Corporation.

L il e
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date =5 Zf-/-éé

cASE 0. 335> HEARING DATE /-85 ~ 66  Fawmc
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My recommendations for an order in the above numbered case(s) are
as follows:
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0. SETH (1883-1963) SETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI &ﬁ&ﬁm 0CC

ATTORNEYS AND COU NSELORM

Q;""f’::ooz;fg”“" 350 EAST PALACE AVERUE n

. . % -
FRANK ANDREWS SANTA FE,NEW MEXICO 8753m 18 AH ? ¥ S‘ POST OFFICE BOX 2207
FRED C.HANNAHS . AREA CODE 5073
RICHARD S. MORRIS TELEPHONE 982-3876

JOHN G. JASPER
SUMNER G. BUELL
SETH D.MONTGOMERY

January 17, 1956

New Mexico 011l Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Daniel S. Nutter

Re: Application of Tesoro Petroleum
Corporation, Case No, 3353, January
5, 1966, Hospah Sand Unit, Hospah
Field, McKinley County, New Mexlco

Gentlemen:

In accordance with examiner Nutter's request for additional
information at the hearing of the subject case, we hand you
herewith Mr. Andreen's letter dated January 14, 1966, to
which 1s attached his summary of each well drilled 1n the
Hospah Sand Unit and a structure map showing the locations of
all wells and the original and present cll-~water countact.

Also enclosed are coples of letters wrlitten.to Tidewater 01l
Company and Wrigham Drilling Company in compliance with the
regquests made by representatives of those companies at the
hearing on the subject case.

Based upon this additional information we request that the
Commission enter 1its order approving the locations of all
wells and approving the injection of water toc all wells
presently designated as injection wells.

Very truly youz;sd;%%\

cec:  Tesoro Petroleum Corporation
533 Busby Drive
San Antonio, Texas 78209

RSM: LHS
Encls,




TESORO PETROLEUM CORPORATION
533 Bussy DRIVE r'iAJN O:’.{‘:CL OCC

512-TAYLGR 4-0261

SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78209 m 18 .
January 14, 1966 M7 S3

Whigham Drilling Company
Petroleum Plaza Building
Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Re: Oil Conservation Commission Case
No. 3353, Hospah Sand Unit, Hospah
¥Field, McKinley County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

At the referenced hearing held January 5, 1966 at Santa Fe, New Mexico
your representative requested some additional inforrmation on injection wells
j Nos. 60 and 61 of the Hospah Sand Unit.

1 The Hospah Sand Unit well No., 60 wae drilled in Unit L, 2310 feet from

the South line and 1060 feat from the West line of Section I, Township 17

North, Range 9 West. The well was spudded August 12, 1965 and 4 1/2-inch
casing run on August 17, 1965, The well was cored, and a copy of the analysis
is attached for your information. The well was perforated from 1559-70,
1570-90 and 1600-01 and tested six days with a 1 1/Z-inch pump, 36-inch stroke,
14 strokes per minute, Final test was 110 barrels per day of water with a rain-
bow of oil, The well wae considered noncommercial and equipped as an in-
Jection well,

Hospah Sand Unit well No. 61 wag drilled in Unit E, 3650 feet from the
South line and 1000 feet from in. West line of Section 1, Townghip 17 North,
Range 9 West. This well was spudded August 12, 1965 and 4 1/2-inch casing
was run August 17, 1965. The sand section was cored, and a copy of the core
analysirs '3 attached for your information. The well was perforated from 1632-
34, 1636-38 and 1640-56 and tested six days with a ! 1/2-inch pump, 3é-inch
i stroke, 10 strokes per minute. The final test was 75 barrels a day of water
with a trace of oil. The well was considered noncornmercial and equipped as

an injection well.

S e e fressy———

At the sacondary-recovery hearing on the Hospah Field (Case No., 3132)
held October 28, 1964, a structure map on top of the Hospah Sand wasg prepared

.




Whigham Driling Company -2 - January 14,

by the Engineering and Consulting Department of Core Laboratories, Inc.
and was submitted in evidence. A copy of this structure map is attached,
and reference to it will show that the original oil-water contact on the
southwest portion of the Unit area was thought to be at 5350 feet above sea
level. The drilling of wells Nos. 60 and 61 did vary little to alter the geo-
logical concepts insofazr as this portion of the field is concerned. From the
new development in the Hospah Sand Unit area there is evidence that the
original oil-water contact has moved upstructure at least 5 feet and that its

present position is approximately 5355 feet above sea level.

Attached is a strusture map of the Hospah Sand Unit area which in-
corporates all of the new data obtained from the recent drilling, and it is
evident {rom this map and the production tests on Nos. 60 and 61 that there
is no commercially-produciive Hospah Sand contiguous with that underlying

’ the Hoaspah Sand Unit lying outside the Unit boundaries.

If there is any additional information we can supply , please advise.

Yery truly yours,
-

Tyl
\J% " Z// &J;y,ﬁ/{;ﬂv\

i
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g GMA:nbd Gilbert M. Andrssa
A Attachment

/ cc: New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission

b N



~

CORE LABORATORIES. INC.

Ci-811-1
o Petroleum Reservoir Engineering , . Page No.._.
L ' OALLAS, TEXAS v
L CORE ANALYSIS RESULTS . :
Company... TESORO PETROLEWM CORPORATICN = Formation.__ EQSPAH __ File RP-3-.2037
Well_____ HOSPAH SAND UNIT NO. 60 _ Core Type... DIA, CONV. 2_5/8" Date Report_ 8~21-65
Field HCSPAH - Drilling FluidGEL BASE~DIESEL ADDED _ Analysts_ HUFZ
County___ NG KINLEY __ StateNEW MEXICOElev. 6927 GE._Location_2360'FSL 1060'FWL,_Sec ] T1IN R9W
o . Lithological Abbreviations : s 4
BRCe MY MNIUEATew AW Mwciwe  swss 0 SNSRI Immon Ny
LIME. Ot AYPIUR.QYP - FOSRILIFEAOUE-FONS LINY. LMY COANSIE.CSX ARANULAR-GANL YUSEY.YaY STYLOLITIC:-BYY wlvn-y/
AAWPLE OCEPTH ’_ ‘ PERMFARILITY POROSITY '..:S:ACLI::A!'T%::IO" ‘ANP\J DEACAIPTION
uuuaul reer Hoﬁ‘ii"' £.%.RT. PER CENT oiL ;:::: : AND_RITMAIKI .
1 1569-70 - 19 0,71 22,8. 25,k 96,0 Ss, £ g, clean
‘ 2 1570-71 . & 1.0 0,03 18,7 8.0  84.0 Ss, f g, sh stks - = -
’ 3 157172 Tl 3.3 2,5 21,1 -20,0:. 70,1 Ss, f g, shly : SIS
! L 1572-73 o h25 v 356 23,6 27.6- 53,9 Ss, f g, thick sh stks. .
: : 5 157374 181 148 26,3 31,5 52,9 Ss, f g, clean ,
: L6 157h-75 - 245 - 233 27.5 27.6 6.2 Ss, £ g, clean S
f T 197576 e 04T 0,13 14.1 6.4 85,7 Ss, f g, shly stks. ...*°
j . 8 1576-77 ;1512 ° 8Bl 25,1 28,6' 57, Ss, fg, clean’ TR
| , 9 1577-78 - :66h * 431 30.3. 25.0° 66.0 Ss, f g, clean’ = i
11 1579-80 702 ¢ 393 26,4 22,4 70,0 Ss, f g, clean NI
,{ Lo 12 1580"81 }’36!3 : 70 270’4 2’403‘ 6500 SS, £ gs clean "_‘, 9' -
. 13 1581—82 298 28 25c8 27!5 59-0 SS, fg, clean - o ?
‘ 1L 1582-83 411 307 24,9 15.3 76.3 Ss, T g, clean s
15  1583-8L4 ‘7396 359 . 25,0 21,2 69,5 Ss, £ g, 1t1 chky cem '
16 1584-85 1 0181 . 170 . 26,4 23,37 63.2 Ss, fg, clean:- UV
17 158586 .34 .0 . 99 . 23,2 12,9. 77.6 Ss, f g, 1tl chky cem::
18 158687 ¢ 23 9.0° 220 11,3 79.5 Ss, £ g, sh lam’
19 1587-88 7118 02 24,5 6,1 83,3 8s, fg, shlam Seo
20 158889 - 115 23 29,6 7.8 76,3 Ss, f g, sh lam, vert frac
© 2L 1589-90° - 87 . 204 .- 26,2 8,0 64,0 Ss, fg, shlam . .. .
P22 1590-91 .Y 67 0. 11 24,2 10,3 80,6 Ss, £ g, shlam: iV .
{23 1591-92. 9,0 0,31 23,0 7.0 83.1 Ss, £ g, sh lam
|- 2k 1592-93 196 - 307 28,2 7.5 79.5 Ss, £g, sh lam .
§ ' R F
: i - N
| , s :
! N H
i v

'

this re

Tk

SERVICE No, 8 .
‘Theae analyses, opinons or interpretations sre based on obiervations snd materials supplied b
4 i1 made. The interpretations or opiniond expressed represent the best jud,

well or sand in connection wit

[Core)

which such report io w

) )
riald y --p}oab ._ -mﬂ'm-'v '.

the client 1o whom, and for whose exclusly

and confidential wee,
bu!

ent o’ Core Laboratori: N Trot.
Core Laboratories, 1ne. and its officers and cmrloyeu. assume no re-pomibilg'l{ an make ro \v:rrullq :: ::;r'e:'clﬁ:m(:“n'm ti.c ;:gdmi:l.t';:’ ;N.::: m)lzb“:
or re ypou,

or profitableness of any oil, gas ot other minera




_ this "£.° ! L : e be
© Core Labdoratories, Inc. and i'w oflicers and employees, assume no responsibility end

arranly or represenistions, 89 to the productivi e
¢ ed P ¥, proper operetions,

ot profiteblen«ss of any oil, xes or other mineral well or sand in connection with which such report [s wsed or eeli

+

n e -

i
e

N il

Y]
cL-S11.y CORE LABORATORIES. INC.
Petvoleum Reservoir Engineering Page No
DALLAS, TEXAS .
v ' ‘ . !
s CORE ANALYSIS RESULTS o
Company__TESORO PETROLEVM CORPORATION _ Formation____HOSPAH File_____ RP=3-203)
Well HOS.DAH SAND UNIT NO, 61 Core Type DIA, CONV, 25/8"Date RCPOR 8—18'65
Field HOSPAH " Drilling Fluid_GSL BASE-DIESEL ADDED  Aaalysts____ HUFF
County__._YC KINIEY _ state NEW MEX. Flev.7005 KB _Location _Sec 1 TL7N _ROW
o Lithological Abbreviations ! R
PAMD . 0D DGLDM"‘~NN. llI'l'Dll'l-lHN" SAMDY.BDY INE. PN CRYSTALLINE.XLN .ICII‘-I.I . '.‘C'Uﬁ_ll-'lle :'I;I..'H-'vlvl.d .4
T eveumeevs’ TorILITaROUR-0se  Rbuv-te Corast.cet  aminuiaR-@tML  vueay.¥ev SrvonTic. vy wirw.v/
GAMPLE DEPTYH i 'll‘:lkl;kclv"V POIOIITY#‘ .I.P':,:A:l:f"%::lo" ' ..Auﬂl DI.CRl'TlO” .
NUmsER rzev -, |HORTZ ¥ “VERT ..»..c‘." on | iema ,  AND mEmAmKe
1 163435 v 8,7 19 15,7 10.8 ~ 60.5 Ss, f/med g, sh lam
2 163637 . L _1215 81 23.3 - 26.6 - 2,1 Ss, £ g, chky cem s ¢
© 3 1639-b0 T3k - 63 217 23.5° 43.8 S, £g, chky cem i
Coooho o a6ko-h) 210 . 126 2b/9° 29.3. 38,2 Ss, fg, 1tl chky cem ™
L5 163-bh 99, Sk 23,7 31.6..35.4 Ss, f.g, lt1 chky'cem.
. o ) 41'. ,‘-".'. ‘ 3 v . ,.9. ... B -)‘, g “::‘;. .
li 6° 164647 . Ul9 - 518 . 247 32,9 35.7  Ss, f g, clean '
: 7 1647-U8 W31, 259 26,2  25.6 1.2 ~ 8s, f g, clesn ¥
3 & 16ke-Lo ol 316 24,5 33.9.. 36.8  Ss, f g, clean [
P9 1649-50 7 U295 173 2.9 30.2,° 37,0 Ss, f g, clean’ poy )
. 10 1650-51 - 1 532 136 27.6 3002 346  Ss, £ g, olean o T
P11 1651-52 o 111 70 25.9 - 2,4 37.4  8s, £g, clean S ]
P12 1652-53 ..o 3] 22,0 23,6. 38,2 8s, f/med g, sh lam. ; '
{13 1653-5h ;o io112 23.0 -29.1 : U3.5 Ss, £ g, chky cem ¢+
14 1654-55 v b2 121 19.3 17,17 57.5 Ss, f g, chky cem °
15 165556 i Lo2 210 20,5 ' 13,2 63.0 Ss, fg, chky cem ! .
16 1656-57 L 2oy 112 15.8°. 8.2 67.1 Ss, £ g, chky cem :
[ 17 1657-58. . .t 1sh - 115 20,4’ 18.6 60.8 Ss, f g, chky cem
P18 1658-59 ., 137, 13k 20,6 18,4 ...60,2 Ss, £ g, chky cem . .
1 .19 .2659-60 7. 181.0 36 22,8  10.5.* 76,0 Ss, £ g, chky cem 71
P20 1600-61 - 1102 L9 2L.4 . 25,0 59,0 Ss, f g, chky cem .
P21 166162 . 181 19 22,0 . 15,9 69,5 _Ss, £ g, chky cem, sh lam -
Boo22 1662-63 -, 239 13} 26,5 21, .:@.,5 . Ss, f g, chky cem, 8h lam - .
o237 1663-64 v 268 129 26,1 20,7 63,5 " Ss, f g, chky cem, sh Jam ~
o2k 166h=65 i ho2 T 239 26,3 '17.5 .- 63.2 Ss, f g, ohky cem, shlam -~ ¢ | .
w25 1665-66 7 105 ¢ 31 23,8 13,5 68,5 Ss, f g, chky.cem, sh'lam . ' 1.
. : o ' g - B T i
i 26 166B-69. 13 1.9 21,9 59 831 Ss, fg, vshly - . ,
: : I , : _— ’ . S
Co27 2672-7137 0 w1 10 2.8 1.8 88,0 Ss, fg vehly .
© 87 1676477 0 31 28 231 ‘W3 T8l Ss, £g venly 1
.29 - 1677-78 20 2.2 24,8 12,9 7h6 8s, fg vshly
30 168687 i 23 1.5 21 -89 785 Ss, fg, vshly .
| : - * ' '
SERVICE N0, 8 ‘ . o i
i, o, i, o e 5 sttt Gl sl Sl shom,ed iy Thow eyl ettt v,
!.m COre= '
. PR o2y ¥ Ceam . - Lab'
P oYy - S N o ¢ . g (y - -y et ‘ Y e




‘R9W . ReW

=717

|
=g

.
==
-

'.

1]

I

I

'

i

3

L}

i

]

1

1
=L
c_t

S id

)

el sdos s.n 1 ,_fc’a

e i e

a,'a.o?s.y A
LN { /

u!(;:!sroos;?‘ Z ;, Oiboene |
17

R § [
|

e

\:-—-<&

)
g X LYoo /:
/:u ’4.02 b /:
NS Gt TP LR RS
s sfs0 | F '
] ]
T U T L7 S—
AW

o
t 3‘!’
oo 3@
83’ "
) sl Seppe rgs merr
i

LEGEND

mam HOSPAH FIELD UNIT OUTLINE
—Opv Of

Figure 2
STRUCTURE MAP
TOP HOSPAH SAND

HOSPAM FIELD
MEKINLEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
CONTOUR INTERVAL. 0 TEEV

000" [} 000 L2000 3090 000"

CORE LABORATOMIES, INC.
ENOIWNEERING & CONSULTING DEPT
APAIL 1, 94

. . Lo
4-’-0-‘0\‘&—._—' i




e TR

[E—
as
ad
=
)
e
o
=
[
c
a>
== |

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT YESTIMUNY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P, O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.44691 ¢ ALAUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

race 1

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

December 14, 1965

EXAMINER HEARING

----------------------------

IN THE MATTER OF: )
Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation

to amend Order No. R-2807, McKinley County)
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks an amendment to Order )
No. R-2807, which authorized a waterflood ;

project in the Hospah Unit Area, to permity . .. ..

the production of oil from previously )
designated water injection wells, to )
approve unorthodox locations for additional
producing wells, and to authorize additionadl
injection wells, all in Section 36, Township
18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley, New Mexigo.

BEFORE: Elvix A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF IEARING

3353




racr 2

MR. UT2: The ilearing will come to order. The first

case on the docket will he Case 3353: Application of Tesoro
Petroleum Corporation to amend Order No. R-2807.

This Case was misadvertised in one of the newspapers

o]

"

]

and will be continued and be readvertised in the January 5th

Hearing in 1966, i

(Whereupon, Case Number 3353 was
continued.)

-
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, DEAN A. ROBINSON, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing'qnd attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 31st day of December,

1965.

w/QW/J/;«V(/ /D/(/m/w/

NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:

October 16, 1969,

I do hereby eartify th;t tho Zoregoing 16

@* Loty '(m(‘x’ﬁ of tHe Procvadl sy in
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Docket No. 1-66

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY -~ JANUARY 5, 1966

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A, Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3358:

CASE 3359:

CASE 3360:

Application of General American 0il Company of Texas for a
waterflood expansion, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to expand its Burch-
Keely Waterflood Project, authorized by Order No. R-2327 in the
Grayburg~Jackson Pool, by the conversion to water injection,

in stages, of from 10 to 15 wells in Sections 23 and 26, Town-
ship 17 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for a dual completion,
non-standard location, non~standard gas proration unit, and an
exception to Rule 104 C I, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the dual completion
(conventional) of its Fren 0il Company Well No. 21 to produce
oil from the Cedar Lake-Abo Pool and to produce gas from an
undesignated Morrow gas pool through parallel strings of tubing.
Applicant further seeks approval of a 200-acre non-standard

gas proration unit for said well comprising the E/2 SW/4, SW/4
SE/4, and B/2 SE/4 of Section 19, Township 17 South, Range 31
East, for said well which is located at an unorthodox gas well
location 560 feet from the South line and 3350 feet from the
East 1line of said Section 19. Applicant further sceks an
exception to Commission Rule 104 C I for said well which is
located closer than 660 feet to another well producing from

the Abo rormation on the same 40-acre tract.

Application of L. R. French, Jr. for a duval completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Apglicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to dually complete his Aztec Uncle Well No. 1 located
in Unit C of Section 28, Township 18 South, Range 33 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, to produce oil from the Strawn formation
through the casing-tubing annulus and to produce gas from the
Morrow formation through tubing. In the alternative, applicant

‘'seeks authority to dually complete thé well with a single string.

of tubing and to commingle the Strawn o0il and Morrow gas in the
wellbore by means of a dual-flow choke~assembly.

CASE 3152 (Reopened)

In the matter ¢f Case No. 3152 boing rcopencd pursuant te the
provisions of Order No. R-~2821, which order established 80-acre

spacing units for the Osudo-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and
show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre
spacing units.

CASE 3153 (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No, 3153 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2822, which order establishéd 80-acre
spacing units for the Osudo-Stravm Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
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for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear
and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre
spacing unitis.

CASE 3246 (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No., 3246 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R~293S, which order established special
rules for the Mesa~Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for
produccion of oil and gas wells in said pool, including classi-
fication of o0il wells and gas wells, spacing units for oil wells
and gas wells, and the establishment of a gas-liquid ratio
limitation of 5,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil. All
interested parties may appear and show cause why the speeial
rules should be continued in effect.

CASE 2720 (Reopened)

CASE 3361:

-~
CASE 3353:

In the matter of Case No. 2720 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R~2397-B which continued the original
order for an additional year, establishing special rules
governing the production of oil and gas wells in the Double-X
Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including eclassifigcation
of wells as gas wells when the gas-liquid hydrocarbon ratio
exceeds 30,000 to one. '

Application of Tidewater 0il Company for salt water disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water in its A. B.
Coates "C" Well No. 15 lccated in Unit O of Section 24, Township
25 South, Range 37 East, Justis Field, Lca County, New Mexico,
through a perforated interval below 8,000 feet.

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation to amend Order No.
R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an amendment to Order No. R-2807, which

authorized a waterflood project in the Hospah Unit Area, to permit

the production of o0il from previously designated water injection
wells, to approve unorthodox locations for additional producing

wells, and to authorize additional injection wells, all in Section

36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico.

CASE 2945 (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 2945 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2623, which order established 640~
acre spacing units for the Antelope Ridge-~Devonian Gas Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for a period of two years. All interested
parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be
developed on 160-acre or 320-acre spacding units.
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CASE 3350 (Continued and readvertised)

T T v

CASE 3362:

Application of International 0il & Gas Corporation for the
creation of two nuw 0il pools and for special pool rules,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the creation of a new ¢il pool for Bone Spring production
and a new oil pool for Wolfcamp production in Section 21,
Township 16 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and
for the establishment of special rules for each of said pools
including provision for 80-acre proration units.

Application of Carter Foundation Production Company for a
waterflood project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood
project by the injection of water into the Queen formation
through five wells located at unorthodox locations in Sections
34 and 35, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, langlie-Mattix

Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.



